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IN THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MATTER OF:

(Rehearing)

hearing in Case 1102, Order R-892, whiech established
pool rules for the Dean Permo-Pennsylvania and Dean-
Devonian Pools, Lea County, New Mexicoc. Applicant, in
above-styled cause, seeks reconsideration by the Commis-
sion of the spacing and allowable provisions for the
Dean Permo~Pennsylvanian Pool with particular attention
te the allowable for existing wells on 40-acre tracts.
Applicant contends that such wells should retain the
normal 40-acre allowable rather than one-half of the
normal 80-acre allowable as established by Order R-892.

BEFORE:

ing in Case 1102, Order R-892 which established pool rules for the

Dean Permo-Pennsylvania and Dean-Devonian Pools, Lea County, New

Mexico.

would like to make a statement at this time, if 1 may, please, sir.

Mr, A. L. Porter
Mr. E. S. (Johnny ) Walker

MR. PORTER:

MR. GURLEY:

MR. PORTER:

MR. COUCH:

BEFORE THE

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
November 13, 1956

Application of the Ohio 0il Company for re-
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TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

We will consider next, Case 1102.

Application of the Ohio 0il Company for rehear-

Mr. Couch.

Terrell Couch for the Ohio 0il Company. I

DEARNLEY -MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL L.AW REIPCRTEKRS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTA FE
2-6691 2-1869




MR. POKTER: You may proceed.

MR. COUCH: The undisputed facts are that the Ohio's A, €,
Dean Well No. 1 was commenced on 3-31-56 projected to the Pennsylva
and Devonian formations on a leasehold tract of 200 acres. The wel
site is of course the NW/4 of the NW/4 of Section 35 and the NE/4
of Section 34 being the adjoining ouarter section to the west is
the remainder of the 200 acre tract.

On June 20, 1956, a drill stem test was run in the Strawn.
At the hearing approximately one month later I reocuested that the
well be recognized as an exception to the spacing provisions of the
order proposed by Sinclair 0il and Gas Company. 1 also reguested
that the allowable of the well be permitted to> remain at the allow-
able determined under statewide rules applicable at the time it was
drilled. The Ohio did not at that time request a full 80 acre
allowable - we reguested only that the allowable not be cut by
the application of the proposed rules.

As we all know, it appears doubtful whether a Permo-Penn
well will pay for itself even under 80 acre spacing with only a
normal 80 acre allowable. It is certain then that a well cannot
return the invested capital if the allowable is limited to 1/2 of
such an 80 acre allowable. That is the cut Order R-8392 would

place on the Ohio's well.

It has come to my attention thai some of thc cperators have

DEARNLEY-MEIER & ASSOCIATES
I'NCCRPORAYED
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obtained the impression The Ohio favors 40 acre spacing in the Deap
Permo Pennsylvanian Pool. We do not. On the basis of all availab]
information to date, The Ohio's management definitely advocates

80 acre spacing as the proper methou of developing the pool. If
it is desired to avoid any exception to 80 acre spacing insofar

as the Ohio's acreage is concerned, that can readily be accomplishe
by recognizing a full 80 acre unit out of Ohiots own 200 acre
tract. 1 repeat, The Ohio approves 80 acre spacing.

That brings us almost up to date. Early last evening
Sinclair Oil and Gas Company and The Ohio arrived at what appeared
to be an acceptable basis for forming an 80 acre unit within Seetidg
35. The Ohiot's leasehold is not state acreage. Our 200 aere tract
is ccvered by three undivided interest leases containing no pooling
provision. Royalty owners interests must be taken into account.
With these facts in mind The Ohio suggested to Sinclair a continuan
of the case to the regular December Hearing, with an interim order
continuing The Ohio's allowable in effect until that date. It is
my understanding that Sineclair has no objection to the continuance
of the case, but as of last night Sinclair insisted that the cut
in allowable must be effective December lst, 1956,

In my opinion, if Sinclair desires to work out an agreement
on the basis discussed last night there is every reason to believe

the entire transaction including a satisfactory arrangement with

e
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our royalty owrers can be worked out prior to the December Hearing)
I have attempted to consider carefully all aspects of the problem.
I have concluded that a continuance of tnis case will be in the
best interest of attempting to work out an 80 acre unit within the
standards aand limitations of the order. The cause of 80 acre spacH
ing in New Mexico will, in my opinion, be better served by continud
ing this case at this time to permit a good faith effort to comply
with the provisions of Order R-892. 1 therefore reguest that the

case be continued until the regular December Hearing and in fair-

order continuing the allowable of The Ohio's well in effect until
the regular December Hearing.

HASS 4

MR. :. May 1 make a statement?
KRG 1 j
MR. PORTER: Mr. Hemoli, I presume that your statement would
be limited to the motion of Mr. Couch at this time,.
rHakh s _
MR. HAMON: Yes, sir.
MR. PORTER: You.may proceed.
HAELS: - o . o
MR. HAMON: If the Commission please, Sineclair 0il and Gas
Company does not object to continuing this case until the next termn
or the next hearing date, but we do vigorously object to the well,
Ohio's well producing its present allowable after December 1lst.

Now, the 40 acres which we have on the east of their 40

acres is state land. If the well continues to produce its present

it he

DEARNLEY-MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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allowable from December lst until this hearing comes up on Decembep
15th, it will be draining considerable oil from our lease. It
would be depriving the State of New Mexico. and the school system.
of royalties which would rightfully belong to them. Now, we think
that this well should be brought within this Commission's order
which was entered into October 4th, and that on December lst, the

allowable be reduced in accordance with that order.

Now, as Mr. Couch says, some negotiations have been conducted

between Sinclair and Ohio. I believe myself that there be no
auestion but what the 80 acre unit would be for. Perhaps before
December 1lst, I understand from Mr. Couch that his problem may be
with his royalty owners, but it seems to me that he has two and

a half weeks before December 1lst. Possibly all of his royalty
owners can be contacted before that time and the 80 acre unit formdd
before December 1lst, and ther if that happens, why, of course, it
would take its regular 80 acre unit allowable, but I don't know,
I have no control over his royalty owners. Maybe that might not
be possible; to get tneir consent and maybe something might come
up on December 15th where this case wouldn't be heard. In the
meantime, this well would be producing, what is it, 90 bsrrels
per day or more. tkan it would be allowed under the order entered
by the Commission on October 4th. Therefore, we are perfectly

willing and recommend that the case be passed until, I believe it

DEARNLEY.-MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL EAW REFPORTERS
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is the December 15th Hearing, the 13th, but that Qéll be brought
within the order of this Commission, and ol course, I assure the
Commission, as far as Sinclair is concerned, why we will use
every effort in trying to work out the 80 acre spacing before
December the 1lst. As a matter of fact, we have made our definite
offer, and it is, I believe, as to whether or not he can get his
royalty owners signed up.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Gregg.

MR. GREGG: Gregg with Humbie Oil, and I would ncrmally
oppose the continuance of the allowable to Ohio on this well.
However, I think, under the cirsumstances, we have no objection
to the continuance of it as Mr. Couch indicated. We might suggest
that a possibilityof a way out would be an understanding that if
nothing is arranged by the December Hearing, that the allowable
could be retroactive to December lst at that time or whatever time
it comes out,and make the over production at some later period,
which they would make during the interval.

wWRA )

MR. HAMON: If the Commission please, may 1 say one more

| thing?
5 fo i &2
MR. PORTER: Mr. n.
€A = |
MR. : It seems to me that the Ohio be protecved by

permitting this allowable to reduce December 1lst under this Com-

mission's order, and then in the event that this 80 acre unit is

DEARNLEY-MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCOHPGRATED
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not formed, and in the event that they ultimately win in their
application, then this Commission could grant them their back
allowable which they lost during that period of tine.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Thomlinson.

MR. THOMLIKSON: W. P. Thomlinson for Atlantic 0il Company.
We have no c¢ijection to having the case continued. We have no
objection to Ohio receiving the larger allowable until the case
is settled, provided that the same advantage is extended to other
we€lls in the tield that have proration units less than 80 acres.

MR. PORTER: You heard Mr. Thomlinson. Did you have any
reference to any specific unit?

MR. THOMLINSON: Yes, sir, we have one in the same sii:\ie;tpiz‘“‘~

MR. PORTER: How many acres does that unit contain?

MR. THOMLINSON: That is a 52 acre unit, 52, I believe,
and some fraction, and we do support 80 acre spacing and hope
that it can be established in the pool, but we believe that if
an advantage is to be offered to one well in the pool, if it ‘has
a proration unit of less than 80 acres, it should be the same as
for any other.

MR. PORTER: Have yo.x estimated or computed the allowable
that would be granted to a 53 acre unit?

MR. THOMLINSCN: Under what circumstances, 80 acre or 40

acre?.

DEARNILEY.-MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCOAPOHATED
Grrerst Law Rersrrons
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MR. PORTER: Using a 40 acre formula.

MR. THOMLINSON: I think our allowable would be about, some
two hundred and eighty some barrels a day.

MR. PORTER: ©Loes anyone else have a statement with referende
to Mr. Couch?'s motion?

The Commission has ruled that it is willing to continue
the case until the December Hearing, but that the allowable provisijon
of Order R-892 will go into effect on December lst.

MR. COUCH: I would like to state at this time, if the
Commissicn please, that Ohio feels that the provision of the
dlowable is not in compliance witn the statute or the rules that
apply to Ohiot's well. I want also to assure the Commission that
we will do evérything we can to work out this agreement we have
discussed with Sinclair, 1If we are unable to do it by December
1st, I want to state frankly now that I will be before this
Commission prior to December lst for a reguest to continue the
case status quo of Ohio's well until such time as the December
Hearing.

MR. PORTER: The Commission has ruled that Case 1102 will
be‘féacontinued to the regular December Hearing which 1 believe
is on the 13th, but that the allowable provisions of Order R-8%92

will go into effect on the scheduled date.

DEARNLEY-MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GEMNERAL LAW REPORTLH>
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

)
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )}

1]
w

I, J. A. TRUJILLO, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-~
going and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript by me; and that same is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill, and
ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal, this, the 26th day of November,
1956, in the City of Albuquerque, founty of Bernalillo, State of
New Mexico.

Cl .G ;%L“A27L°Zyg

J NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

October 5, 19€0

DEARNLEY -MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORFORATED
Gererar Law REPORTERS
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION CCXMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 18, 1956

O R i IRt T L I i I N SRR U I S
*
IN THE MATTER OF: 3
>
The application of Cities Service 0il Company *

on rehearing of Case No. 1103, Order R=87L for
an order granting permission to effect a single
string oil-o0il dual completion in the Dean- *
Devonian and Dean-Pennsylvanian Pools, lea County, *

e
A

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, * CASE NO, 1103
seeks on rehearing in Case 1103, Order R87L re- 2 (Rehearing)
consideration of the New Mexico 0il Conservation H

Commissionis denial of its application for permission *

to make a single string o0il-o0il dual completion in *

the Dean-Devonian and Dean-Pennsylvanian Pools, lea

County, New Mexico; said rehearing will be restricted 5
to the receiving of new evidence on those issues W
specifically raised in the application for rehearinge *

PR A L R o S S #* R ORI R # R

»n

BEFORE:
E. S. Walker - lenber
A. L, Porter, Jr. -~ Secretary and Member

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

1R. PORTER: The mseting will come to order., The case for
consideration this morning is Case 1103, the application of Cities Service
0il Company for rehearing, 1 have a letter dated October 15, signed by
Alfred Q. Hall, Attorney for Cities Service, which I would like to make a
part of the record, This letter requests that the application for re-
hearing be dismissed, Is there objection to the application for dismissal?

If not, the case will be dismissed, The rearing is adjourneds




STATE OF NEW IEXICO

88

N 00 N

COUNTY OF SANTA FE

I, Joan Hadley, do hereby certify that the foregoing
and attached transcript of proceedings before the New Mexico Cil
Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record,
to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Dated at Santa Fe, New lexico this 19th day of Cctober,
1956.
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No. 34-56

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING OCTOBER 17, 1956

Oil Conservation Commission 9:00 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 1161:

CASE 1162:

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for November, 1956.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from
the six prorated pools in Lea County, New Mexico, for
November, 1956; also consideration nf the allowable
production of gas from the six prorated pools in San
Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, for November,

1956.

NEW CASES

Application of Northwest Production Corporation for an order
authorizing a triple gas completion in the SW/4 of Section 7,
Township 26 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico, in exception to Rule 112-A of the New Mexico Oil
Conservation Commission Rules and Regulations. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause seeks an order granting permission to
effect a triple gas completion of its Jicarilla "W" 1-7 Well located
800 feet from the South line and 920 feet from the West line of
Section 7, Township 26 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico. The proposed producing horizons are the South
Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool and the Mesaverde and Dakota
formations of two presently undesignated gas pools in the SW/4

of said Section 7. Applicant proposes to produce Pictured Cliffs
gas through one small string of tubing, Dakota gas through another
small string of tubing inside one larger string of tubing and
Mesaverde gas through the tubing-tubing annulus.

Application of Northwest Production Corporation for an order
authorizing a triple gas completion in the NE/4 of Section 5,
Township 26 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico, in exception to Rule 112-A of the New Mexico Oil
Conservation Commission Rules and Regulations. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order granting permission to
effect a triple gas completion of its Jicarilla "W" 2-5 Well located
990 feet from the North line and 1650 feet from the East line of
Section 5, Township 26 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico. The proposed producing horizons are the Pictured
Cliffs, Mesaverde and Dakota formation of three presently un-
designated gas pools in the NE/4 of said Section 5. Applicant
proposes to produce Pictured Cliffs gas through one small string
of tubing, Dakota gas through another small string of tubing inside
one larger string of tubing and Mesaverde gas through the tubing-
tubing annulus.
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CASE 1163: Application of the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of
New Mexico on its own meotion for an order amending Rule 701
of the Statewide Rules and Regulations. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order amending Rule 70! to provide, under
certain conditions, for administrative approval of salt water dis -
posal projects without the necessity of a hearing.

CASE 1164: Application of the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico
on ite own motion for an order revising the proration rules
contained in the Special Rules and Regulations for all prorated
gas pools ir the State of New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order revising the proration rules in the
Special Rules and Regulations for the following gas pools in San
Juan, Rio Arriba and Lea Counties, New Mexico:

Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Eumont
South Blanco-Pictured Cliifs Jalmat
Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Blinebry
West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Tubb
Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Justis
Blanco-Mesaverde Byers-Queen

Applicant proposes to revise the present procedure in the follow-
ing particulars:

Format of the Monthly Gas Proration Schedule

. Method of determining whether a gas well is marginal.
Method of determining cancellable underage.

. Method of determining when overproduced well should be
shut-in.

W N -

5. Method of determning whether a well is in balance.
6. Procedure for assigning gas well allowables.
CASE 1165: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the

extension of existing pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.

(a) Extension of the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Township 25 North, Range 3 West
Section 3: W/2
Section 4: S/2
Section 9: N/2
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Township 26 North, Range 3 West
Section 33: W/2

Township 26 North, Range 4 West
Section 8: All

Section 16: W/2

Section 17: E/2

{b) Extension of the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Township 25 North, Range 4 West
Section 18: S/2

Township 25 North, Range 5 West
Section 2: N/2

Township 25 North, Range 6 West
Section 1: E/2
Section 12: N/2
Section 24: E/2

Township 26 North, Range 5 West
Section 35: S/2

Township 27 North, Range 9 West
Section 1: N/2

(c} Extension of the Otero-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Township 24 North, Range 5 West
Section 16: W /2

Township 24 North, Range 6 West
Section 12: E/2

(d) Extension of the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Township 25 North, Range 8 West
Section 13: S/2

(e} Extension of the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool to include:

Township 25 North, Range 12 West

Section 5: SE/4
Section 15: SW/4
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Township 25 Ng rth, Range 13 West
Section 1: NW/4
Section 12: NE/4

(f) Extension of the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include:

Township 30 North, Range 5 West
Section 6: All

Township 31 North, Range 5 West
Section 31: All

Township 31 North, Range 12 West
Section 7: All
Section 18: All

{(g) Extension of the South Blanco-Dakota Pool to include:

Township 26 North, Range 6 West
Section 5: SW/4, NW/4
Section 6: All

Township 26 North, Range 7 West

Section 1: NE/4
CASE 1166: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the
extension of existing pools in Lea and Chaves Counties, New

Mexico.
(a) Extension of the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

Township 14 South, Range 33 East
Section 6: w/2

(b} Extension of the Caprock-Queen Pool to include:

Township 15 South, Range 31 East
Section 3: NE/4

{(c) Extension of the Crosby-Devonian Gas Pool to include:

Township 25 South, Range 37 East
Section 33: N/2

(d) Extension of the E-K Queen Pool to include:

Township 18 South, Range 33 East
Section 14: NW/4
Section 23: NE/4




No. 35-56

DOCKET: SPECIAL COMMISSION HEARING OCTOBER 18, 1956 ‘j
!

¢

0Oil Conservation Commission 9:00 a. m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe;"'

. GASE 1103:( Rehearing)

Application of Cities Service Oil Company on rehearing of}
Case 1103, Order R-874 for an order granting permission}

to effect a single string oil-o0il dual completion in the Dean%
Devonian and Dean-Pennsylvanian Pools, Lea County, New?
Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks on :
rehearing in Case No. 1103, Order R-874 reconsideration

of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commaission's denial
of its application for permission to make a single string i
0il-o0il dual completion in the Dean-Devonian and Dean- ;
Pennsylvanian Pools, Lea County, New Mexico; said rehear- -
ing will be restricted to the receiving of new evidence on
those issues specifically raised in the application for I
rehearing.

e e e A o g o e b SRS a

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING OCTOBER 19, 1956

Qil Conservation Commission 10:00 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe

The following continued case will be heard before Warren W. Mankin, Examiner:

CASE 1120: Application of Gunsite Butte Uranium Corporation for an
unorthodox gas well location in the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs
Gas Pool in exception to Paragraph (4) of the Special Rules
and Regulations for said pool as set forth in Order R-794.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authoriz-
ing an unorthodox location for a gas well to be drilled by
applicant in the NW/4 of Section 3, Township 25 North, Range

3 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
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(e) Extension of the Eumont Poosl to include:

Township 19 South, Range 36 East
Section 22: E/2 SW/4

{(f) Extension of the Jalmat Pool to include:

Township 22 South, Range 35 East
Section 11: SE/4

(g) Extension of the King-Devonian Pool to include:

Township 13 South, Range 37 East
Section 35: NE/4

CONTINUED CASES

CASE 1126: Application of Rowan Oil Company for an order granting per-
mission to make an oil-o0il dual completion in the Blinebry Oil
Pool and the Drinkard Oil Pool in compliance with Rule 112-A
of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission ‘Statewide
Rules and Regulations. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order authorizing an oil-oil dual completion in the
Blinebry Oil Pool and Drinkard Cil Pool for its Cary No. 7 Well
located 1874 feet from the North line and 2086 feet from the
West line of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico; applicant proposes to run only one string
of tubing to produce the Drinkard Oil through the tubing and the
Blinebry Oil through the casing-tubing annulus.

CASE 1127: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the
creation of a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico.

(d) Creation of a new oil pool for Tubb production, designated
as the Tubb Oil Pool, and described as:

Township 21 South, Range 37 East

Section 10: SE/4 SW /4
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

September 28, 1956

Mre. Alfred P, Hall

Cities Service 011 Company
Cities Service Building
Bartlesville, Oklahoma

Dear 8ir;

We enclose a copy of Order R-874-A issued September 27, 1956,
by the Oil Conservation Commission in Case 1103.

Very truly jours,

A, L, Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Directer

brp

CC-¥r, Clarence Hinkle
Hervey, Dow & Hinkle

Bax 547
Foswell,; New Mexico




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMIBSSION
OF THE STATE OF NE¥W MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY TEE OIL CONSBERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO PFOR
TEE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 1103
Order No. R-874-A

APPLICATION OF CITIES SERVICE OIL

. COMPANY FOR AN ORDER GRANTING

- PERMISSION TO MAXE A SINGLE-STRING
OIL-OIL DUAL COMPLETION IN THE
DEAN-PENNBYLVANIAN AND DEAN-DEVOKIAN
- POOLS, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, IN

: G)ggl“ﬂ WITH PARAGRAPH 2 OF ORDER

R- .

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

" BY THE COMMISSION:

: This cause came on for cousideration upon the petition
" of Cities Service Oil Company for rehearing on Order R-874 heretOﬁ
. fore entered by the Commission on August 30, 18586.

NOW, on this "7 day of September, 1956, the Co-ission,
t & gquorum being present, ving considered the said petition of !
Cities Service 0il Company, and being fully advised in the prenisﬂs,

IT I8 HEREBY ORDERED:

| That the above entitled matter be reopened and a rehearj
. ing be held om October 18, 1956 at 9 o'clock a.m. in Mabry Hall a

: Banta Fe, New MNexico, at vhich time and place all interested part&es
| MAY APPeAr.

IT I8 FURTHER ORDERED: !

: That matters to be considered upon rehearing shall be
: limited to new evidence on those issues which are raised in the
- petitioner's application for rehearing.

IT I8 FURTHER ORDERED: '

| That Order R-874 shall remain in full force and effect
3 pending the issuance of any further order.

. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
© above demignated.
b STATE OF NEW MEXICO

e NSERVATION COMMISSION

oo 1t L
JJEK . SIMMS, Chairman

E.

s

. L "PORTER, Jr./ Member & Secretary




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXIJO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

- CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATICN
- COMMIBBION OF THE BTATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOBE OF
CONBIDERING:

CASE WO, 1103
Order No. R-874-B

-TEE APPLICATION OF CITIES SERVICE

‘OIL COMPANRY ON REHEARING OF CASE
1103, ORDER R-874, FOR AN ORDER
-GRANTING PERKISSION TO EFFECT A
S8INGLE SBTRING OIL-CIL DUAL COMPLETION
JN THE DEAN DEVONIAN AND DEAN PENNSYL-
‘VANIAN POOLS , LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF DISMISSAL

BY THE COMMISSION: :
i :
i This cause came on for hearing originmally at 9:00 o'clock'

a.m. on July 18, 1856, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Con-

servation Ca-uission of New Mexico, hereinaiter referred to as the

"commission,” and Order R-874 was entered by the Commission on

August 30, 1858.

Theresfter, applicant applied for rehearing of said
‘cause within the stztutory period allowed for such petition for
‘rehearing and the Commisaion by its Order R-~-874~A on September 27,
11956, set the time for rehearing of said cause for October 18, 1956.

‘ Thereafter at 9 o'clock a.m. on October 18, 1858, this
cause came on for rebhearing at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the

Co-nission.
:s &
i MW, on this /77 day of November, 1856, the Commission,
p quorum being present, ng fully advised in the premises,
FINDS :

(1) That the Commission aas8 jurisdiction of the case
hnd due notice of the time and place of rehearing and the purpose
thereof has been given as& required by law.

; {2) That on October 18, 1856 applicant entered an
Bppearance before the Commigsion and moved for dismissal.

(3) That this cause should therefore be dismissed.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

i 1. That the application of Cities Bervice 0il Company
on rehearing of Case 1103, Order R-874 for an order granting




-
. Case No. 1103
© Order No. R-874-B

permission to effect a single string oil-oil dual completion in
the Dean Devonian and Dean Peansylvanian 200ls, Lea County, New
Mexico, be and the same is hereby dismissed.

f DONE at Santa Fe, New MNexico, on the day and yesar
i hereinabove designated.

BTATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISEION

+d—

E HN F, SIMMB, Chajirman

t oy

! A. L. PORTER, Jr., r & Secretary |

L ix/ :
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
?. 0. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

November 20, 1956

Mr. Alfred O. Holl

Cities Service Oil Company
Cities Service Building
Bartlesville, Oklahoma

Dear Sir:

We enclose two copies of Order No. R-874-B issued
November 13, 1956, by the Oil Conservation Commission in Case
No. 1103,

Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

jh
encls.




CITIES SERVICE BUILOING
BARTLESVILLE. CKLAHOMA

Cctober 15, 1956

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary & Director
New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case #1103 |
Crder FR-B7h-A

S A R g

Dear Mr. Porter:

Confirming our telephone ccnversation of today's
date, this is to advise that Cities Service il Company
desires to dismiss its application in t he above numbered
case.

Very truly yours,

0 /)

Alfrgg O. Roll
Attorney

ACH: 3f

CC: Mr. Clarence Hinkle



L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
La\{\ % SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
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OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Sevtember 6, 1956

Mr. Clarence Hinkle
liervey, Dow & Hinkle
Bax 547

Rosvwell, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

In behalf of your client, Cities Service 0il Company, we enclose
tvwo copies of Order R-87, issusd August 30, 1956, by the 0il Conssrvation
Commission in Case 1103, which was heard on July 18th.

Very truly vours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director

== TU = ¢

Encle.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P.O. BOX B71

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

September 21, 1956

Cities Service Oil Company
Cities Service Building
Bartlesville, Oklahoma

Attention: Mr. Alfred P. Hall

Re: Application of Cities Service
0Oil Company for a Rehearing
of Case 1103.

Dear Sir:

This is to inform you that it is the unanimous decision of
the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico to grant a rehearing of
Case 1103 as requested in your application dated September 17, 1956.

The scope of the rehearing will, however, be limited to
new evidence oa those issues which are raised in the application for

rehearing.

A formal order setting the time and place for the rehearing
will be issued by the Commission not later than September 29, 1956.

Yery truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director




* ! &iPES SERVICE BUILDING
BARTLESVILLE. OKLAHOMA

September 17, 1956 Al MAIL
REGISTARED

Mr. A. L. Porter, Secretary & Director
0il Conservation Commission

P. U, Box 871

Santa Fe, liew Mexico

Re: Applicaticn of Cities sService (il Coapany for an
Order granting permission tc make a Single-String
0il-Cil Dual Completion in the Dean-Pennsylvanian and
Dean-Devonian Pools, Lea County, New iexico in
Compliance with Paragraph 2 of Crder R-799, Case
No., 1103, Urder lo. k-874

Dear ¥r. Porter:

inclosed please find Application for Hehearing for
filing in the above case. Please acknowledge receipt and
filing of this application.

Thank you very much.

Very truly ycurs,

O ot f

Alfr U. Holl
attorney
ACH o
Znclosure




BaF(re THe OIL COUSERVATICL CUMMISSICH
G THy ST ATu CF Ntw MuXICO

APPLICATICH OF CITIsS SeRvIUs OIL

COMPARY ¥CU Av CDiBn GRAVTLLG

PaRVMISSICH TC HAKE A oILliGLS~STRING

CIL~CIL DUAL CCMPLETICGN Li. THa DEAN- CASE NC. 1103
PENNSYLVANTAN AlD DsAN-DEVONIAL PCOLS, Order No. [-874
LA CCUNTY, Nisw MEXICU IN CCLiFLIANCE

wITH PARAGRAPH 2 of GRDZR R=-799

APFLICATICN FOR RSHEARING

CCMES NOW Cities Service Cil Coapany, applicant herein, and
respectfully files this its application for rehearing directed to the
Order dated August 30, 1956, and as reasons therefor states and represents

as follows:

1) That paragraph 4 of said Order is in whole contrary to the
evidence in this cause presented at a hearing on July 18, 195.

2) That paragraph 4 of said Urder is arbitrary, discriminatory
and unreasonable.

3) That paragraph 4 of said Order is unlawful in that the en- e
forcement of said paragraph will result in injury to correlative rights
which by Sec. 65-3-10 of the liew viexico Statutes Annotated, 1953 this
Commission is charged with the duty to protect.

4) That said Yrder fails to recognize, and in fact isnores,
the evidence presentesd showing tne waste of all oil in the Dean-Pennsylvanian
Formation if the application were denied. The evidence in fact showed that
211 o0il and gas in this feormation would ncot be produced because a well drilled
to this formation only would be uneconomical.

5) That said paragraph 4 finds that "The production of oil
throuzh the casing tublingzg amnulus would be inefficient, and that under-
zround waste would result if said dual completion were permitted" when in
fact the overwhelming weight of the evidence was that underground waste would
be committed if said dual completion were not permitted because said oil and
gas would not be produced from the Dean-Fen.sylvanian Formztion by the drill-

ing of another well.




6) That at the hearing of this cause no evidence was presented
in eopposition to the application, and nc evidence was sub.itted by any
operator or by the 0il Conservaticn Commission itself to support the find-

ing set out in paragraph 4 oi said Urder,

WHuRAFOid, Applicant prays for an Yrder granting it a rehearing

in this cause.

CITIES Su4rRVICE OLL CLUPANY

e O MR

C. Holl, Attorney
s Service Building
Bartlesville, Oklahkoma

HeRVEY, DOW & HINKIE

Bya&—a—«« [;/LK/L(.

Clarence E. Hinkle e
First National Bank 2uilding
Roswell, iWew Mexico

D




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE BTATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE EEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATIOH
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
'MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

' CONS IDERING:

CASE MO, 1103
Order No, 3i-874

APPLICATION OF CITIES SERVICE OIL

. COMPANY FOR AN ORDER GRANTING

. PERMISSION TO MAKE A BINGLE-STRING
'QIL-OIL DUAL OOMPLETION IN THE DEAN-

| PERNNSYLVANIAN AND DEAN-DEVONIAN POOLS,
; LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO IN COMPLIANCE
~WITH PARAGRAPH 2 OF ORDER R-799.

| ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

i

'BY_THE COMMISSION:

b This cause came on for hearing at 9:00 o'clock
;a.m. on July 18, 1966, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0Oil
Conssrvation CO-niucion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to
a8 the "Commission."

NOW, on this =’ day of August 1856, the
Commission, & gquorum being prosonf, having considered the testi-
mony and exhibits adduced and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS;

(1) That dues notice of the time and place of
hearing and the purpose thereof having been given as required
by lavw, the Commission bhas jurisdiction of this case and the
isubject matter thereof.

§ (2) That the applicant, Cities Service 0il
Company is the ovperator of an ¢il well known as the State VAWY
iNo. 3 Well, located 1980 feet from the South and East lipes of
iSection 35, Township 15 South, Range 36 East, NWPH, Lea County,
i New Mexico. '

g (3) That the applicant, Cities Bervice Oil
iCompany, proposes to dusally complete the said Etate "A¥"” No. 2
‘Well in the Dean~Pennsylvanian and Dean-Pevonian Pools by
iproducing the oil from the Dean-Devonian through the tubing and

ithe oil fZrom the Deac-Tonmsyiveaniaia tirviugh the casiong-itvbing

‘annulus.

(4) That the production of 0il through the casing-
‘tubing annulus would be inefficient, and that underground waste
would result if said dual conpletion wers permitted.

i




Y )
_Order No. R-874

1T IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the application of Cities Service 0il Company
ior permission to dually complete its State "AW" No. 2 Well,
. located 1980 feet from the South and East lines of Bection 35
Tovnship 15 South, Range 36 East, NMPM, Lea County, New lexico,
: 80 a8 to produce oil from the Do;n—Dovonisn Pool through the
i tubin; and oil from the Pesan-Peansylvanian Pool through the
i casin.-tubinc annulus be and the same is hereby denied.

' DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico on the day a&nd year
horoinnhovo designated.

| STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

F o

EX F. SIMMS, Chairman

A. L. PORTER, J#/ Member & SBecretar

4
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CASE 1102: Sinclair application for 80 acre
"spacing in Dean-Permo Pennsylvanian Pool;
for order amending Orders R-757 & R-799.
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OlIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 87!

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

June 1, 197%

Layton A. vebb
P. 0‘ %x 1!'70
Midiand, Texas
Dear Sirs

Reference ie made to your application for bsaring for an order
estadlishing an 80-zcre spacing pattern in the Lean-‘ennsylvanian Pool
in Lea County, New Mexico in which you requested it be heard at the
regulayr June hesaring,

The docket wes already loaded for the June hearing and it will
be necessary for thier case to he heard at the r-gular July 18th hearinr,

Very truly yours,

A, L, PCRTFR, JR,
teting Secretary-Director

ALPine

ccs ‘lat. J. Harben, Fort ~orth
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SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY
P. 0. Box 147G
Midiand, Texas

OIL RESERVES & ECONOMICS
WOLFCAMP ZONE
UEAN AREA, LEA COUNTY, R.M.

I. Reciors ussd in computing Wolfcamp reserves:

Qe

b,

Ca

d.

Poromity of 5,3% (core analysis, Magnolia Owens #1)

Effective pagy thickmess of 1l.4 ft. (electric-micro-redio active
logs md/or core anclysis on 13 wells)

Formation volume factor of 1,880 barrels raeservoir oil per
barrel stock tank oil.

Connate water of 27%.
0il Recowvery of 20%.

I¥, Wolfcamp cil-ine.placs equals 1820 ST barrels per acre,
III, Volfcemp Stock Tank 011l Ressrves:

a,
b.

Cs

e

Gross barrels per acre squals 36
Gross barrele psr L0 acres equals 1,560
Gross barrels per 80 acres equals 29,120

IV, Price of Stock Tank 011 equels $2.83 per barrel,

V. Econonics of Wolfcamp well (80 acre) Penngyivanian

Holfcamp Wol.fosmp

%Qg‘ Well  Dual etlon
a, Oroas valus of recoverable 310 s »

b.

Co

Cherges ageinst well

Royalty ' 10,300 10,300
Direct taxes b,120 4,120
Operating expense 17,8 17,800

- Coss of developing ‘ 202,31} 49,905
Total charges 3 234,535 $ 82,126

Het profit (or loss) to Operator (8 152,125) $ 284

BEFORE THE
SERVATION COMMISSION
D"i gg&m FE, NEW MEXICO

e ree L ears EXHIBIT NOwLomn
CASE ___LL2 Z e




Operator
Lease & Well No.

Sinclaiy
State 735 M1

Humble
State "age 41

] lia
m%rmn Est, 1

b b2

Sinclair
Sate 758 A

Atlantic
Yederal Dow A

Humble
State "AJn #2

Babars Ovene 41

Tide Water
Ttate VAET A1

Bumble
State »ApT #1

Monthly Field
Totals

o1l

wor.

0il
Cas

0l
Cas
Wer.

01l
QGag

0il
Wtr,

011
Gag

oil
Gag

011
Gasg

0il
Gas

o1l
Cas
Wtr,

DEAN PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
PRODUCTION DATA (BHLS., & MCF)

1955 1956 Per well
Dace, Jan, Fep, Mar, Qr. May Totals
41 7215 6759 7248 7090 6886 37139
15hy 12246 12185 12800 11970 11886 62631
hs 316 200 220 200 27 1198
1213 6506 6552 6759 6810 6882 35122
20772 11830 11217 11592 11679 11803 78892
73l 8013 8166 6866 6185 36571
11342 11715 11939 30569 24096 89661
60 62 122
933 6653 7216 7018 877 28697
1683 12600 12726 12130 11960 51099
6313 ok26 9001 8157 33497
7670 12508 11710 12093 L3981
13 19 9 9 50
2330 6789 6845 15964
L2rz0 12268 12366 28847
3526 3526
5060 5060
BEFORE TH Kot
NSERVATION GE MISSION Comp
OhL ggm FE, NEW M?XICO :
Szvcesg EXHIBIT No. L2
CASE oA
Not
Conp.
5L 22395 34250  l11k5 L357L 115958 190516
22315 37101 55387 65775 90326 89267 360071
15 N6 213 239 269 288 1370




DEAN PENNSYLVANIAN POCL
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURES

Bottom Hole
Copany Completion BHP paig Shut In Gradient
Lease & Well No. Date Date Run €@ -7650 Hours 1bs,/ft.
Huxble
State nagr ;1 12.29-55 1e3-56 LOS6% 58 270
M
ﬁrm Est. f1 12-30.55 1-18.58 hok2os Ig.25 o267
Sinclair
a # l2-24.55 '1.29..56 39814 48 <300
State 758 #1 1-27-56 2<16-56 LooBs L8 0270
Atlentie
Ted, Dow A 2~11-56 3-5-56 3856n 93 «300
Humble
State magr . 3+19-56 3511 51 0260
Sinclaip
#1 3-23-56 3898 L8 «275
Hmble
State "AJ® 2 3-22.56 b3-56 3835% 72 +260
State wAJ® £ L2L-56 3729 50 «280
State nmagm 32 L=2l.56 372, 50 «270
State "AJw #2 _ 5=21.56 3670 50 «280
M
ara Owens #1 S=lL=56 6156 3hhox I8 268
Humble
State nagn 2 b=li=56 3622 75 «270
State magn & 6~1156 3642 73 0290
s
rsor. Egt, #1 €.5-56 3h2y L8 0262
Atlantic )
»d. Do /1 6=5=E6 L7 a6 339
Sincl air \
# 6=8-56 3678 72 0270
State 758 #1 ’ 6=8-56 37010 72 «279
Tide Water
State VIEW 41 6=3-56 6-12-56 3666 72 0304
Humble |
State =apn ;1 6=13-56 6=21-56 36184 56 0360
* Indicates Inttial BHP Run on Well g constrmin sk
SANTA FE, NEW MLIICO
HIBIT No. . L
Case o




SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY
P. 0. BOX 1470
Midland, Texas

ECONQMICS OF THE PROPOSED
PERMO-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

I. Total recovereble resexrves:

a, Pennsylvanian Zone equéls 1070 ST barrels/acre
b. Wolfcamp Zome equsals 354 ST barrels/acra
Total equalsa 1,3l ST bLarrels/acre

II. Permo-Pemaylvaniazn Stock Tank Reserves:
a. Gross barrels for L0 acres equals 57,360
b. Oross barrels for 80 acrea equals 114,720
IITI, Price of Stock Tenk Oil equals $2.83 per barrel,

IV, Economics of single Permo-Pennsylvanien Well:

acrs
a. @ross wvalue of recoverable STO s
b. Cnarges against well
Royalty $§ 20,291
Direct tax 8,116
Operating expense 33,802
Cost of wall 221,07
Total Charges $ 263,253
¢, Net profit {or loss) to Operastor ($ 120,95h)

BEFORE THE
OfL CONSERVATION CGMM|§SION
5 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 8

2 ga-nﬂ EXHIBIT NO.
CASE ___J_L_O.Z———

B0 acre
>

$ Lo,582
16,232
35,000
221,076

$ 712,550

$ 11,768
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BEFORE THE

®il Conservation Tommission

SANTA FE, NEw MEeXIco

IN THE MATTER OF:

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
B80S Simms BUILDING
TELEPHONE 3-6691
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

November 13, 1956




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
November 13, 1956

IN THE MATTER OF3

(Rehearing) Applicatior. of the Ohio 0il Company for re-
hearing in Case 1102, Order R-892, which established
pool rules for the Dean Permo-Pennsylvania and Dean-
Devonian Pools, Lea Oounty, New Mexieo, Applicant, in
above-styled cause, seeks reoconsideration by the Commis-
sion of the spasing and allowable provisions for the
Dean Permo-Pernsylvanian Pool with partisular attention
to ths allowable for existing wells on 40-acre traocts.
Applioant sontends that such wnlla should retain the
normal 4O-acre allowable rather than one-half of the
normal 80-asre allowable as established by Order R-8%92,

o0 S¢ B 80 68 OB B0 S0 B4 68 OO FO 98 VS 5 PO O

BEFORES

Mr, A, L. Porter
Mr. E, 8. {Johnny ) Walker

g F_P

MR. PORTER: We will consider next, Tase 1102,

MR. GURLEY: Application of the Chio Oil Company for rehear-
ing in Case 1102, Order R-892 whieh established pool rules for the
Dean Permo-~Pennsylvania and Dean-Devonian Pools, Lea County, New
Mexieo,

MR. PORTER: Mr., "ouch.

MR, COUCH: Terrell Couch for the Ohic 0il fompany. 1

would like to make a statement at tnis time, if I may, plaase, Bir,

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPOKATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE&
3-6691 z-2211




MR, PORTER You may proceed.

MR, COUCH: The undisputed fasts are that the Ohio's A, 7,
Dean Well No. 1 was scommenced on 3-31-56 projeoted to the Fennsylvanian
and Devonian formttions on a leasehcld trast of 200 acres. The wall
site is of course the NW/&k of the NW/k of Seotion 35 and the NE/b
of 3eotion 34 being the adjoining ;uartor seotion to the west is
the remsinder of the 200 acre trast.

On June 20, 1956, a drill stez test was run in the Strawn,
At the hearing approximately one month later I ro;uested that the
well be recogniged as an exseption to the spasing provisions of the
order proposed by Sinelair 01l and Gas "ompany. I also ro;uouted
that the allowable of the well be permitted to remaiﬁ at the allows
able determined under statewide rules applioable at the time it wasg
drilled. The Dhio did not at that tims re;ueat a full 80 asre
allowable - we rtéuonted only that the allowable not be sut by
the application of the proposed rules.

As we all know, it appears doubtful whether a Permo-Penn
well will pay for itself even under 80 aocre spacing with only a

normal 80 aore allowable, It is nertain then that a well sannot

return the invested capital if the allowable is limited to 1/2 of
such an 80 aore allowable. That is the cut Order R-852 would
plase on the Ohioc's well,

It has ocome to my attention that some of the operators have

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUGQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3-6691 2.2211




obtained ths impression The Ohio favors 40 aere spacing in the Dean
Permo Pennsylvanian Pool. We do not, On the bhasis of all available
information to date, The Chio's management definitely advocates
80 aocre spasing as tha proper method of developing the pool. 1If
it is desired to avoid any exneption to 80 aore spasing insofar
as the Ohio's acreage is conserned, that can readily be aooompliah‘d
by resognising a full 80 asre unit out of Ohio's own 200 acre
traet. I repeat, The Ohic approves 80 acre spacing.

That brings us almost up to date, BEarly last evening
Sinslair Oil and Gas Company and The Ohio arrived at what appeared
to be an aseeptable basis for forming an 80 asre unit within Seetign
35, The Ohio's leasehold is not state aoreags. Our 200 aers trant
is sovered by thres undivided interest leases containing no pooling
provision. Royalty owners interssts must be taken into aesount,
With these faots in mind The Ohlo suggested to Sinslair a sontinuarece
of the sase to the regular December Hearing, with an interim order
sontinuing The Ohio's allowable in effect until that date, It is
oy understanding that Sinelair has no objestion to the scontinuanse
of the sase, but as of last night Sinelair insisted that the out
in allowable must be effective December 1lst, 1956,

In my opinion, if Sinelair desires to work out an agreement
on the basis dissussed last rnight there is avery reason to believe

the entire transantion including a satisfastory arrangement with

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTYE FE
3-66%91 2-221%




our royalty owners san be worked out prior to the December Hearingd
I have attempted to sonsider sarefully all aspeats of the problem.
1 have oonoluded that a osontinuance of this ecase will be in the
best interest of attempting to work out an 80 aere unit within the
standards and limitations of the order, The cause of 80 asre spac
ing in New Mexioo will, in my opinion, be better served by continus
ing this ease at this time to permit a gooed faith effort to somply
with the provisions of Order R-892., I therefore rusueit that the
cass be esontinued until the regular Deesember Hsaring and in fair-
ness to The Chlo, 1 ra;uest the Commigsion enter itts interim
order ocontinuing the allowable of The Ohio's well in effest until
the regular December Hearing,

MR, HARBEN: May I make a statement?

MR, PORTERg Mr. Harben,l presume that your statexent would
be limited to the motion of Mr, Cousch at this time.

MR. HARBEN: Yes, sir,

MR, PORTER: TYou may proceed,

MR, HARBEN: If the “ommission please, Sirclair 0il and Gas
Company does not objest to continuing this case until the next ters,
or the next hearing date, but we do vigorously object to the well, !the
Ohio's well producing i%s present allowable after December lst.

¥Xow, the 40 asres whioch we have on the east of their 40

| aeres is state land, If the well sortinues to produce its present

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSCCIATES
INCCRPOHATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3.6691 z2.2211




allowable from December lst until this hearing comes up on December
15th, it will be draining nonsiderable oil from our lease. It
would be depriving the State of New Mexiso and the sshool system
of royalties wnieh would vightfully belcong to thems Now, we think
that this well should be bdrought witnin this Commission's order
whieh was enteraed into October 4th, and that on Desember lst, the
allowable be redused ir aerordarce with that order,

Now, &8 Mr, Touch says, sorme negotiations have beern condusted
betwesn Sinelair and Ohio. I balieve myself that there be no
;ucction but wnat the B0 acre unit would be for. Perhaps before
Desenber lst, I understand from Mr. Tous:n that his problem may be
with his royalty owners, but it seems to me that he has two and
a half weeks before Decermber 1lst, Fossibly all of his royalty
owners san be rontaoted before that time and the 80 aecre unit foruﬂd
befors December lst, and then if that happens, why, of course, it
would take its regular 80 aore unit allowable, but I don't know,
1 have no sontrol over hia royalty ownars. Maybe thgt mignt not
be possible, to gZet their consent and maybe something might come
up on December 15th where this ocase wouldn't be heard, In the
meantime, this well would be producing, what iz it, S0 barrels
per day or more than it would be allowed under the order entersd
by the Commission on Oatober 4th. Thersfors, we are perfectly

willing and recommend that the came be passed until, I believe it

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW R’ ORTERS

ALBUGQUERQUE - SANTE F&
3-6691 2-2201




is the Deocember 15th Hearing, the 1l3th, but that well be brought
within the order of this Commission, and of course, I assure the
Coamission, as far as Sinsleair is concerned, why we will use
every effort in trying to work out the 80 aore spacing before
December the lst, As a matter of faet, we have made our definite
offer, and it is, I beliove, as to whether or not he can get his
royalty ommers signed up,

MR. PORTERY Mr. Gregg.

MR, GREGG: Cregg with Humble Oil, and I would normally
oppose the continuansce of the allowable to Ohio en this well.,
Hewever, I think, under the ecircumstances, we have no objeotion
to the sontinuance of it as Mr. "oush indicated, We might suggest
that a possibilityof a way out would be an understanding that if
noething is arranged by the December Heafing, that the allowable
oould be retroastive to December lst at that time or whatever time
it eonoi out,and make the over produnstion at some later period,
whish they would make during the interval.

MR. HARBEN: If the Commiassion please, may 1 say one more
thing?

MR, PORTER$ Mr, Harben.

MR. HARBEN: It seems to me that the Chio be proteeted by
permitting this allowable to reduse December lst under this Com-

mission's order, and then in the event that this 80 aore unit is
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not formed, and in the event that they ultimately win in their
applisation, then this Commission sould grant them their bask
allowable which they lost during that period of time.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Thomlinson,.

MR, THOMLINSONS W, P. Thomlinson for Atlantie Oil Company.
We have no objeotion to having the case continued. We have no
objeetion to Ohio reseiving the larger allowable until the case
is ssttled, provided that the same advantage is extended to other
wells in the field that have proration units less than 30 asres.

MR. PORTER: You heard Mr. Thomlinson. Did you have any
referesnce to any specifie unit?

NR., THOMLINRSON: Yes, 3ir, we have one in tho same site.

MR, PORTER: How nany asres does that unit ocontain?

MR, THOMLIN3ON: That is a 52 acre unit, 52, I believe,
and some fraction, and we do support 80 aere spasing and hope
that it can be established in the pool, but we believe that if
an advantage 1s to be of fered to ones well in the pool, if it has
a proration unit of less than 80 acres, it should be the same as
for any other,

MR. PORTER: Have you estimated or somputed the allowable
that would be granted to a 53 asre unit?

MR. THOMLINSON: Under what eircumstances, 80 sore or 40
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MR. PORTER: Using a 40 aore formula,

MR. THOMLINSON: I think our allowable would be about, some
two hundred and eighty some barrels a day.

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a statement with referenge
to Mr, Coueh's motion?

The Commission has ruled that it is willing to continue
the case until the Desember Haaring, but that the allowable provisfon
of Order R~832 will go into effest on Decembar lst.

MR, OOUCH: I would like to atate at this time, if the
Commission please, that Ohio feels that the provision of the

dlowable is not in compliance with the statute or the rules that

apply to Ohio's well. I want alsc to assure the Tommission that

we will do everything we can to work out this agreement we have
dissussed with Sinslair. I1f we are unable to do it by Desember
1st, I wvant to state frankly now that I will be before this
Commigsion prior to Decembder lat for a ra;ucst to eontinue the
sase status ;uo of Ohio's well until such time as the December
Hearing.

MR. PORTER; The Cosmission has ruled that Case 1102 will
be re-continued to the regular December Hearing whioch I beliave
is on the 13th, but ;hat the allowable provisions of Order R-892

will go into effent on the ssheduled date.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, Je A, TRUJILLO, Notary Publis in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexiso, do hereby sertify that the fore-
. 80Ang and attached Transoript of Hearing before thi Rew Mexioo
04l Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and
recdiaed to typewritten trauseript by mej and that same is a
trus and eorreet record to the best of my knowledge, skill, and
ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal, this, the 26th day of November,
1956, in the City of Albu;ucr;uo, founty of Bernalillo, State of

Reow Mexico.

NOTARY

My Comission Expiress
Ostober 5, 1940
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE sa3T5R OF THE EEARING
CALLED BY TEE OIL CONSERVATION

- COMMISSION OF THEE STATE OF NEW

MEXICO FOR THEK PURPOSE OF

- CONSIDERING:

CASE NC, l1i02
Crder No. R-882

: THE APPLICATION OF SINCLAIR OIL AND

- GAS COMPANY FOR AN ORDER AMENDING

- ORDER WO, R-757 AND CREATING THE

' DEAN PERMO-PENRSYLVAMIAN POCL, FOR

; AN ORDER ESTABLISHING 80-ACRE SPACING

- UNKITS INX SAID DEAN PERMO-PENNEYLVANIAN

. POOL, AND FOR AN ORDER AMENDING ORDER

. NO. R~799 AND PERMITTING TEE DUAL

. COMPLETIOX OF WELLS IN THE DEAN-DEVONIAN

AND DEAN PERMO-PENNSYLVANIAN POOLS, ALL

' IN LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSICON

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for bearing at 9:00 o'clock a.m. on
July 18, 19568, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Qil Con-
servation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to
as the "Commission.™

WO¥, on tkis dggﬁ day of October, 1958, the Commission,
& quorum being present, ving considered the record herein and
the evidence and testimony adduced and being fully advised in
the premises,

FINDS

{A) That due public notice having been givon ag réquired
by law, the Commission bas jurisdiction oi this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(B) That the Commission on September 15, 1855, heard Case
No. 958, which was in the matter of the application of Sinclair

: 0il and Gas Company for an order creating and defining thke Dean-
© Devonian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, and establishing a

. uniform 40-acre spacing pattern for said Dean-Devonian Pool;

| further that the Commission on October 13, 1955, entered Order
No. R-707, in which it found:

(1) That due notice having been given as
required by law, the Commission has
Jurisdiction of Case No. 958 and the
subject matter thereol.
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(2) Tbhat a common source of supply in the
Devonian formation was discovered by
the Sianclair Oil and Gas Company's
J. P. Dean Well No. 1, located 680 feet
from the south line and 1980 feet from
the west line of Section 35, Township 156

South, Raange 36 East, Lea County, New
Mexico.

(3) That the said commorn source of supply
should be dencminated the Dean-Devonian
Pool and shouldbe classified, defined,
and described as follows:

Township 15 South, Ran 36 East, NNPM
AXIT of Eecfions 2* and 55

E/Z2 ME/4 and the SE/4 of Sectiomn 34

Township 16 South5 gggge 37 East, PN
] an %) ection 8

’ 2 ’ y 1 ) ?
Lots 1, 2, 7, and 8 of Section @

(4) That geological and engineering data
presénted to the Commisgsion indicate
that one well will drain 40 acres, aand
that the Dean-Devonian Pool should be
developed on 40-acre proration units.

{5) That all wells drilled in the Dean-
Devonian Pool should be located near
the center of eack govermmental guarter-
quarter section, with a tolerance of
150 feet in any direction to avoid
surface obatructions. That wells now
drilled or presently drilling prior
to issuance of this order that are not
in confermance to this order, should be
granted an exceptisn to the spacing :
y pattern.

i (C) That the Commission on Februmry 15, 1956, heard Case
Mo. 1017, which was in the matter of the application of 8inclair
01l and Gas Company for an order creating the Dean-Pennsylvanian
Pool consisting of all of Section 26, all of Bectiomn 35, the E/2
©of the XE/4 and the BE/4 of Section 34, Township 15 South, Range
36 East, and Lois i1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 8, 7, aad 8, of Bection 5, Town-
ship 16 South, Range 37 East, NMPN, Lea County, New Kexico, and
the establishment of special rules for said pool regarding the
‘spacing and location of wells drilled therein; further that the
Commission on March 14, 1956, entered Order MNo. R-757 in which it
found:

(1) That due public notice having been
given as required by law, the Com-
mission has Jjurisdiction of Case
¥o. 1017 and the subject matter
thereof.
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(2) That the original application for
and the legal advertisement of Case
No. 1017 called for the creation of
the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, Mew Mexico, and the establish-
ment of pool rules regarding the spacing
and location of wells in said pool. That
applicant, by means of an amended appli-
cation filed February 2, 1858, and a
xotion presented at the hearing of Case
1017, moved that that portion of the
original application pertaining to said
pocl rules be dismissed, and that only
that portion of the application concern-
ing the creation of the Dean-Pennsylvenian
Pool be cconsidered.

(3) That there is need for the creation of
2 nev pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
for the production of oil from the
Pennsylvanian formation, said pool to
bear the designation Dean-Pennsylvanian
Pool. Said Dean~Pennsylvanian Pool was
discovered by Binclair 0il and Gas
Company, State 735 No. 1, located ia tbhe
sS¥/4 of the M/4 of Section 28, Township
16 South, Range 36 East, NMPM. It wss
completed December <, 1855. The top of
perforations is at 11,56C'.

(4) That evidence presented at said hearing
indicates that the horizontal limits of
sald Dean-Pennsyivaniau Pool shouid be
somewbhat different from the bhorizontal
limits of the pool as met forth in
applicant's application.

: (D) That the Commission on February 15, 1956, heard Case

. Mo. 1016, which was in the matter of the application of Sinclair

. 011 and Gas Company for an order autkorizing the dual completion |
. of wells in the Devonian common source of supply and the Pennsyl~ |
| vanian common source of supply underlying the E/2 NE/4 aud the g
| BE/4 of Bection 34, all of Sections 26 and 35, Township 15 South, !
- Range 36 East, and Lots 1 through 8 of S8ection 5, and Lots 1, 2, |
. 7, and 8 of S8ection 8, Towmship 16 South, Range 37 East, NMPA,

| lea County, Mew Mexico; further that the Commission on April 27,
1956, entered Order No. R-799, in which it found:

(1) That due public notice baving been
given as required by law, the Com-
rission has jurisdiction of Case No.
1016 and the subject matter thereof.
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(2)

(3)

(4)

(5)

(6)

That although the defined limits of
the Dean-Devonian common source of
supply are the same as outiined in
applicant’'s applicatiozn, the delined
limits of the Dean~Pennsylvanian
common source of supply, as zet forth
in Commisaion Order No. R-757, are
somewhat different than the defined
limits of the Dean-Pennsylvanian
common source of supply as outlined
in applicant’'s application and consist
of the following described aresa:

Towaship 15 South, Range 36 East, NMNPM
BY/1 !'51 Sectior 25

All Section 28
E/2 XB/4 and SE/4 Section 34
All Section 35
NW/4 Section 36

Township 18 South, Ra 37 Bast, NMPM
Iota 1, %, 3, 4 g, 8, 7, and B of Section 5

] ] ]
Lot 1 of Bection 6

That the recoverable reserves in the
above-described DPean-Pennsylvanian Pool
are such that a well drilled to the
Pennsylvanian formation in this pool
would probably not be a profitable
venture.

That although some wells have been ;
drilled to and are producing from ?
the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool, unliess
means is provided to produce the
known reserves in said pool by some
method other than drilling separate |
wells into said Penmsylvanian forms- ' |
tion, waste will occur in that all of :
the known recoverable reserves probably

will not be produced.

That the applicant, 8inciair Qil and
Gas Company, has shown that to dually
complets wells in the Dean-Pevonian
Pool and the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool
would probably be a profitable venture,
by virtue of which most of the recover-
able reserves in the Pennsylvanian
formation could be produced and the
waste thereby averted.

That the applicant has shown that a

dual completion imstallation utilizing
parallel strings of tublng, one stiring

of tubing to each common socurce of supply,
ard a retainer-type production packer
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7)

(8)

(9)

(10)

will provide adeguate separation oi the
fluids from the two reservoirs within
the casing. Applicant has further shown
that this type of installation may be
readily adapted to the artificial liiting
of the fluids from either or both of the
two reservoirs if and when that should
becomeé necessary.

That adequate separation of the reservoirs
in the well bore ocutside the casing can bhe
accomplished by setting the production
casing string at the total depth of the
well bore and by cementing it from total
depth to a point at least 500 feet above
the top of the Pennsylvarian formation,

That although there ir present in any

dual completion the inherent danger of
communication between the zones involved,

and that such communication would result

in waste, the evidence submitted in support

of applicant's proposal for special pool

rules permitting authority for dual comple~

tions in the Dean~-Pennsylvaniaa and the
Dean-Devonian Pools indicates that there

is reasonable assurance that in this

particular case, any such communication |
can be averted, and if it sbould occur, T
that it can be detected and corrected. ;
Further, that waste will occur in this f
particular case if provision is not made g
for the durl compleilion of wells in the ;
subject pools. 5

That provisions should be made for the
Secretary-Director of the Commission to
have the authority tv grant administrative
approval for the dusl completion in the
Penneylvanian and Devonian formations
only of any well located within the
horizontal limits of both of the subject
pools or located within the horizoatal ;
limits of one of the poois and within i
one-half mile of the horizontal limits
of the other pool as they may now or as
they may hereafter Le dsfined.

That special pool rules should be
prescribed governing dusi completions
in the subject pools, alsoc designating
the mechanical manner of completion
acceptabie, type and maaner of testis
required, and such other rulcs as may
be necessary te insure safe coampletion
and operation ¢f any weils so cdually
completed.
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THE COMMISSION FINDS FURTHER:

(1) That the applicant in Case No. 1102, Sincleir Qil
and Gas Coapany, has shown that the reserves in the Wolfcamp
formation underlying the area designated &3 the Dean~Pennsvivauian
Pool are such that a well drilled to and completed in said Wolf-

camp formation would probably not be a profitable venture.

(2) That unless means is provided to produce the known

"reserves in said Wolfcamp formation by some methed other than
.drilling separate wells into said Wolfcamp formation, waste will

occur in that all of the krown recoverable reserves probably will
not be produced,

(3) That the dual completion of wells within the Dcan-

‘Pennsylvanian common source of supply and the Dean-Devonian

. conmon source of supply in the subject area has beea permitted
‘under certain conditions, but the triple completion of wells
within the Wolfcamp formation, the Pennsylvanian formation, and
the Devonian formation in this area would be impractical.

{4) That the applicant has shown tbat to combine the

f'olfcnnp formation and the Pennsyivanian formation underiying

the area designated as the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool into one pool

.and to re-designate said Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool 23 the Dean Permo+
‘Pennsylvanian Pool would not cause but would prevent waste in that.
.the reserves of both formations couid be produced as a siugle
‘Permo~-Pennsylvanian completion ox as the upper completion of a

Permo-~-Pennsylvanian and Devorian duai completion. Further, that
the reservoir characteristics 0f the Wolfcamp formation ard the

- Pennsylvanian formation in the subject srea are similar in nature
,snd waste will not occur as a result oi their combination.

{(5) That appiicant, Sinciair Oil snd Gas Compaany, hes

further shown that there is reasonable assursnce that any well
‘completed in said Wolfcamp formation mad/or Pennsylvanian foramation
(in the subject area will adequately drain 30 acres, further that

‘all wells drilled to and completed in the Wolfcamp formation and/orx
“the Pennsylvanian formation in the area should be located on 80~
_acre units embracing two adjacent governmental quarter-quarter
'sections or lots within a single governmental sectioa, which units.
"should run either North and South or East and West; further, that

wells drilled to and completed in the Volfcamp formation and/or
Pennsylvanian formation in said area should be located on elther

- quariter-quartexr section or lot cowprising the 80-acre units, and
~ghould not be closer than 330 feet from the lines of such quarter-
‘quarter section; further, that 2ll weils so located on 8uch ;
- 80~acre units should bave allowables assigned thereto in accordance
"with the 80-acre proportional factor for a depth range of 11,000

‘to 12,000 feet, and with the other provisioas of Ruie 505 of the

Rules and Regulatione of the Commission.

(6) That any well which was drilled or was drilling
as of October ¢ | 1856, and which is located within the
horizontal 11:1?%‘3? the Dean Permo-Peansylvanian Pool as herein
defined should be granted an exception to the 80-acre spacing
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roquiremcnts of this ordes; further, thai any such excepted well
should he assignod an sllowabis which s in the same yroportion

to the standard 80-acre allowable that the vwell s dedicated acreage
is to 80 acres; further, that the aliowable for any =uch excepted
well should be ine “aanad to that af a atandsrd unit upon receipt

by the Commission of proper evidence that such well has 80 acres
dedicated thereto.

‘ (7) That the application of Sinclair 0il and Gas Coupany
for an order amending Order No. R-757 and creating the Dean-Permo-
‘Pennsylvanian Pool, for an order establishing 80-acre spacing units :
'in said Dean Pnruo«Pennsylvunian Pool, and for an order amending

_Order No. R-799® and permitting the dual completion of wells in the
.Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian and the Dean-Devonian Pools should be
~approved. Further, that in the interests of clarity and simplicity,
:Order No. R-707, which order created and defined the Dean-Devonian
iPool and astubliahed a2 uniform 40-acre spacing psttern for said Dean-
unovonisn Pool, Order No. R-767, which order created and defined the :

1Doun-Pannly1vanzaa Pool, and Order No. R-799, which order authorxzed,
‘under certain conditions, the dual conpletion of wells in the Dsan-~
xPennayIthiun Pool and Dean-Devonian Pool should be rescinded and
‘superseded by one order, which order should set forth the vertical
-and borizontal limits of each of tbe common sources of supply involved
‘and which should alsc set forth all gpecial rules relative to the
lpacing and the dual completion of wells therein.

| IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
i (1) That the applicztion of Sinclair Oil and Gas Company
'Ior an order amending Commission Orders No. R-757 aad No. R~798

;and for an order establishing 80-acre spacing in the Dean Permo-
ﬁPtnnsylvaniun Pool be and the same if hereby approved,

{2) That Commission Orders No. R-707, No. R-757, and
Ho R~799 be and tbhe same are hereby rescinded and supersodeu by
Conlission Order No. R-892.

{ €3) That the vertical limits of the Dean-Devonian Pooi
shall be the Devonian formation and the horizontal limits of said
ﬂDean—Devonian Pool shall be that area described in Exhibit "A"
fatt&ched hereto and made a part hereof.

i (4) That the vertical iimits of ithe Dean Perno-Pennaylvantan
3?001 shall oconsist of the Wolfcamp formation and the Pennsylvanian
:formation and the horizontal limits of said Dean Permo~Pennsylvanian:
Pool shall be that area described in Exkibit "B" attached hereto and

made a part hereof.
‘ IT I8 FURTHER ORDERED:

: That special pool rules apiiicabie to the Dean-Devonian
Pﬁol be and the same are hereby promulgated as follows:
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SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONE FOR
THE DEAN-DEVORIAN FPOOL

- e e o 20

(1) That the Dean-Devonian Pool be and the same is hereby
created as the common source of supply as discovered in the Sinclaifp

- 0il and Gas Company's J. P. Dean Well No. 1, located 860 feet from

~ the south line and 1980 ieet from the west lins of Section 35, Town~
. ship 15 South, Range 38 East, NMPH, Lea County, New Mexico, and any
- extension thereof as may be determined by further development.

{2) That 40-acre proration units be and the same aro

| hereby establisbed for the Dean-Devonizn Pool.

(3) That all welle drilled in the Dean~-Devonian Pool shali

" be located in the center of each govermmental guarter-quarter seotipn,
i with a tolerance of 150 feet in any direction to avoid surface

obatructions.

(4) That ibe Magnolia Petroleum Company's Harkrider Well |
No, 1, located 1980 feet from the Scuth line and 330 feet from the '
East line of 8ection 34, Township 13 Bouth, Range 36 East, NMPM, :
and the Ohio 0Oil Cn-pany % A. C. Dean "A" ¥Well No. 1, located 990
feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West llne of »evt;cn
35, Township 15 South, Range 36 East, NNPM, shall each be an
oxcoptian to the spacing rules herein provided.

(8) That no weil shall be drilied or produced in sald )
pool except in comformity with the spacing patiern set forth above

‘ witbout special orde: of the Commission after dus notice and bear-
i ing. .

(6) That individual well allowables for wells drilled in |

. conformity with the spacing pattern set forth above shall be estab-!

lished in accordance with the 40-acre proportional factors provxdsd

. in the Ruleas and Regulations cf the Commission. !

(7) That those wells completed within the Dean-Devoanian

%leol on lots containing more than 40 acres shall have their allow-

| ables computed in accordsance with the provisions of Rule 104,

. Paragraphs (h) amd {(J). %

EiPennaylvanian Pool be and the same are bereby promulgated as
. follows:

(8) That those wells located on lots containing more than
40 acres may be located 660 feet from the north line of the lot.

IT 18 FURTEER ORDERED:

That special pool rules applicable to the Dean Permo-~




- with the 80-acre proportional factor for & depth range of 11,000

- shall be governed by the provisions of Rule 503 (c) and the date
- of receipt by the Commission o2f the Commission's Affidavit of
. Communitization Agreement, if applicable.

of October
" 0of the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool as herein defiped, is hereby

- granted an exception to the 80-acre spacing requiremente of this

" order; further, that any such excepted well shall be assigned an

- allowable, effective at 7 o'clock a.m., NMountain Standard Time,

Qg-
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SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FGR THE
DEAN PERMO-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

IT IS ORDERED:

(1) That the Dean Permo-~Pennsyivanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, classiiied as an 0il pocl for Wolfcamp-~

_Pennsylvanian production be and the same is hereby created.

22N omsn

12} Thai SG-acre proration unite be and the same are
hereby established for the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool; further,
that all wells drilied to and completed in Said Dean Permo-Pennsyl+
vanian Pool shall be located on 80-acre proration units embracing
*wo adjacent governmental gquarter-quarter sections or lots within
2 single governmental section; further, that the aforesaid 80-acre
proration units shall run either North and South or East and West.
The well thereon may be located on either guarter-quarter section
or lot comprising the 80-acre unit, but shall not be closzr than
330 feet from the boundaries of such quarter-quarter section or lot.

(3) That Form C-128 filed in conformance vith Rule 1104
shall outline the acreage dedicated to any projected well.

(4) That individual well allowables for wells drilled in
conformity with the 80-acre spacing rules herein provided for the
Dean Permo-Penncylvanian PSoi shall be estabiisbed in accordance

to 12,000 feet, and with the other provisions 0% Rule 505 cf the
Rules and Regulations ot the Commission. Provided, however, that
the date of assigmment of an allowable to a newly completed well

(5) T?lt each well which was drilled or was drilling as
4% | 1956, and which is located within the limite

December 1, 1956, which is in the same proportion te the standard :

! 80-acre allowable that the well's dedicated acreage is to 80 .
" acres. Provided, however, that the allowable of any such excepted
. well may be incressed to that of a standard unit effective on the
. date of receipt by the Commission of Comeission ¥orm C-128, ¥ell

. Location and/or Gas Proration Plat, indicating that suificient

" mdditional acreage has been dedicated to the excepted well to

form a standard proration unit as defined in Paragraph (2) above,

. or on the date of receipt by the Commission of the Commission’'s
. Affidavit of Communitization Agreement, if applicable, whichever
. date is later. Provided however, that no well shall have its

allowable increased to that of & standard unit prior to December

1, 1956.

(6) The allowable for any weli completed in the Dean
Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool and to which is assigned any governmental
quarter-quarter section or lot containing less than 39 1/2 acres
or more than 40 1/2 acres shall have its allowable decreased or

. increased in the proportion that the total number oi acres assigned

to the well bears to 80 acres.
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IT I8 FURTHER ORDERED:

That apecial rules for the dual completion of welis in
the Dean-Devonian Pool and the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool be

. &and the same are hereby promulgated as follows;

SPECIAL RULES FOR THE DUAL COMPLETION
OF WELLS IK THE DEAN-DEVONIAN POOL AND
THE DEAN PERMO-PENNMBYLVANIAN POOL.,

1T I8 ORDERED:

1. That the application of Sinclair 0il snd Gas Company |

. for an order promilgating special pool rules for the Dean-Devonian
. common source of supply and the Dean Permo~Pennsylvanian common

. source of supply permitting the dwml completion of a well within
. the horizontal and the vertical iimits of the subject pools, after

i individual approval as hereinaiter piovided, be and the same is
. hereby approved.

2. (a) That the dual completion of any wsll within the
horirontal and veriical ilimits of the subject pools may be permitted
only by order of the Commission after due notice and hearing, except

" as noted by Paragraph 2 (c) below.

{b) The application for such hearing shall be suhnitt&d

' in triplicate and shall include an exhibit showing the location of |

2ll wells in both pools and a diagrammatic sketch of the proposed
dual campletion and shall set forth all material facts on the t

: common sources of supply involved, and the manner and method of
. completion proposed.

{c} The Secretary of the Commission shall have

 authority to grant administratively an exception to tbe raquire- .
: ments of Paragraph () above without notice and hearing where

i application for administrative approval has been filed in due form .

: apd includes an exhibit showing the location of ail wells in the |

{

subject pools and a diagrammatic sketch of the proposed dual compietion,
and has set forth all material facts on the common sources of suppl

! involved, and the mannes and method of dual completion proposed, !
¢ and

(1) applicant proposes to dually
complete a well in the Dean-Devenian
common source of supply and the Dean
Permo~Pennsylvanian comwon source of
supply and tbe well is located within
the horizontal limits of both of the
pools or is located within the bori-
zontal limits of one of the poocls and
within one-half mile of the horizontal
limits of the other pooli, aad

(2) applicant proposesg toc complete
and equip the well in suck a manner
that the Dean-Devouian coRmon source
of supply and the Dean Perro-Pennsyl-
vanian comsmon source of supply shall
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be completely segrogatod from vach
other by setting the production
casing string at total depth and
circulating cement from total depth
to a point at least 500 feet above
TS uppeTmosi perioration, and by
utilizing parallel strings of tubing,
one string to each of the common
sources of supply, and a permanent
retainer~type production packer.

Applicants shall also furnish all operators who own
leases within the horizontal limits of either or both pools a
copy of the application and a diagrammatic sketch of the proposed
dual completion and a plat showing the locsation of all wells in
the subject pools. Applicant shall include with his application
to the Commission a written stipulation that all such operatcors
have been properly notified. The Secretary of the Commission shall
wait at lesast 20 days beiore approving any such dusl completion,
and shall approve such dual completion only in the absence of
objection from any such operator owning acreage in either or both
of the noolims. In the avent an operatoi objects to the dual
completion, the Commission shall consider the matter only after
proper notice and hearing.

i The Commission may waive the 20-day waiting period

i requirementa if the applicant furnishes the Commission with the
written comnsent tc the dual completion by all of the aforesaild
operators involved.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That any well so dualily completed
shall be completed and thereafter produced in such & manner that
there will b8 no commingling within the well-bore, either withiao
or outside the casing, oi gas, cil and gas, or oil produced irom
sither or both of the separate strata.

] PROVIDED FURTHER, That uvpoa ihe actual dual completion

! of any such well, the operator shall submit to the District Office;

. of the Commission at Hobbs, dew Mexico, coples of Oil Conservation;

i Commission Form C-103, Form C-104, sad Form C~110 outlining the ;

! information required on those forms by existing Rules and Rezulat¢9ns,

i packer msetting affidavit form, and two copies of the electric log |
of the well. Operantor shall 2lso submit in duplicate evidence ?
indicating that the cement behind the production casing string was:
circulated from total depth to a point at lezst 500 feet above the
uppermost perforation.

PROVIDED FURTHER, That any weil so dually completed
shall be equipped in such a way that reservoir pressures nay be
determined separately for each of the two specified strata, and
further, be equipped with all necessary connections reguired to _
permit recording meters to be instalied and used, at any time, a8
may be required by the Commission or ite representatives, in order
that natural gas, oil, or oil and gas from each separate stratums
may be accurately mezsured and the gas-0il ratic thereoi detemined.
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PROVIDED FURTHER, That the operator shall be required
to make any and all tests, including segregation tests, but not
excluding other tests and/or determinations at any convenient time
and in such mannsr as deemed necessary by the Commission; the
original and all subsequent tests shall be witnessed by repre-
sentatives of the Commission and by representatives of offset
operaiors, ii any ibere be, wi iheir eleciiun, and the resuiis oi
each test properly attested to by the operator and all witnesses,
and shall be filed with the Commiseion within ten days after
completion of such test,

PROVIDED FURTHER, That upon the actual dual completion
of any such well, operator shall submit to the Ccmmission 2
diagrammatic sketch of the mechanical installation which was §
actually used to complete and produce the seal between the sirats,
and a spacial report of production, gas-oil ratio, and reservoir
pressure determination of each producing zone or stratum immesdiate+
ly following completion. L

FROVIDED FURTHER, That upon actual dual completion oi f
any well, operator shall within 10 days commence a segregation |
test, and shall conduct and report the results of said test in
accordance with the imatructions pertaining to and n part of the
Commission's "Packer lLeakage Test' form. Such segregation tests
shall also be comducted at six-months intervals irom the date of
initial dual completion and 2t such other times as may be deemed
necessary by the Commission.

IT I8 FURTHER ORDKRED:

That jurisdiction of this cause is hereby retained by
the Commission for such further order or orders as may scem ;
neceasary or convenient for the prevention of waste and/or the §
protection of correlative righis; upon failure of any operator to
comply with any requirement of this order, after proper notice and:
hearing the Commission may terminate the authority granted and :
require, in the intereats of conservation, the operator or its
successors and assigns to limit i1ts activities to regular single-
zone production insofar as the well whexrein the failure to comply
be concerned.

EXHIBIT "A"

Borizontal limits of the Dean-Devonian Pool

TOWNSHIP 15 BOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPH
IIT feciicon 28;

E/2 NB/4 and BE/4 Bection 34,

All Section 35; '

TOWNSRERIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
ectior §5;

Iots I, 2, 3, 2%, g, 8, 7, % 8 of Fectl

Lote 1, 2, 7, & 8 of Section 6;




-13-
Ordver Nc. R-892

!“I narm "3‘ 1

Horizontal limits of the Dean Permo-~Pennsylvanian Pool

; TOWNSEIP 105 BOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
; EW/1 8¥/4 Bection 25,
I All Bection 28;

E/2 ME/4 and BE/4 Bection 34;
All Bection 35;

NW/4& Section 38;

TOVNSHIP 16 BOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPN
Lots 1, 2, 3, 4, 3, 8, 7, k' B of Sectlien 5;
lot 1 of 8ection 8;

DOKE at Banta Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabcve |
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXYCO
‘ OIL CONEERVATION COMMISSION

t
| 7 -
3 EN F, SIMMS, Chairman

! E. S WALKER, ”
le A
A,

L. PORTER, Jr., ber & Secretary
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P.O. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

October &4, 1956

Mr. J. W. House

Humble 011 & “efining Company
P.0. Box 1600

Nidland, Texas

Dear Mr. Houss;

The allowzble provisions of Comnission Order R-822 which establishes
80~acre proration units in the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool become
effective on December lst, 1956,

This order provides that all wells drilled or drilling as of October 4,
1956, are exempt from the 80-acre spacing requirements and that effective
December 1st, 1956, they will be assigned an allowable which is in the same
proportion to the standard 80«acre allowable that tre welll's dedicated acreage
is to 80 acres. With a2 normal unil allowzble of 39 tarrels an 80-acre unit
would receive 261 barrels, a 4O0-acre unit would receive 131 barrels, a 53-acre
unit would receive 173 barrels, and a 93-acre unit would receive 304 barrels.

The order further provides, however, that the allowable of any of the
excepted wells may be increased to the amount which is assignable to a standard
unit of two adjacent quarter-quarter sactions or lots within a single section
when the necessary plat (Form C-128) has been filed showing that two govern-
mental quarter-quarter sections or lots have been dedicated to the unit. In
the event that communitization must be effected to form a standard unit, an
affidavit of communitization must also be filed. The allowable provisions
of this order are being made effective December lst so that operatcrs will
have time to complete any communitization agreements which may be required,

Your prompt attention should be given to this matter so that two copies
of Form C-128 and two copies of the communitization affidavit, if applicable,
may be mailed so as to reach the Hobbs Office of the Commission prior te
December 1lst, 1956.

Yours very truly,
A, L, Porter, Jr.

Secretary - Director
ALP:brp
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HMEXORANDUM

Mt Dem Pemngylvamiss Pool,
Lea County, ¥ew Nexioa,

On the following dates I cemtacted by talephome the opersters in
the abeve mentioned pool to determine their sttitude im regpect

te 2 100X acreage allocation fermula fer the above memtionsd poel.
This was in regpect to Mr. Dan Nutter's (0il Conssrvation Camission
of Now Mexioo) request to be advised in this matter so that the
allocation formulz would be writtes imtc the order which will be
written for 80 scre proratiem umits, The telephone ocontasts were

as follows:

9-7=56 Mr. I. B, Stitt (Magnolia, Midiand) sdviged that proration
on baels of 100X acreage satisfactory with Magnolia. Aleo
mantioned this conwersation to Mr, (llis Boyd - Nagnolia,
Dallas on 9-10-56, be had no objestion. Mr., Boyd had
ocalled to find out if the Commiesion order had been written,
I advised that it had mot md that we expected to start
negotiations with Magnalis in regard %o formation of 80
acre wnitg as soon as the order is written.

$-10-56 Mr. Robsrt Dewey (Rumdls, Midland) adviged that Humble
wants the 100X acreage allocatien formula,

%=10-56 MNr. Ray Howard (Atlamtic, Midiand) adviged that Atlantie
would not object %o 1005 acreags alloecation,

9=10-56 MNessrs. Sackslferd & LaRochs (Tidewater, Hobbs) adviged
they have no objection to 100f acresge sllocation.
Nr, Coo (Tidewater, Midland) confirmed officlally Tidewater
will go alomg om 100K acreage allocation.

9-11<56 MNr. Don Walker (Oulf, Ft. Worth) edvised Oulf wanted 100%
screage allecatioa.

9=l1.56 MNr, Mills (Okie, Midland) stated that their lawyer gtill
wanted the order to provide an sxoeption for their well,

Ve agreed to digouss the matter agaia temorrow after
sdviging ocur management,

Grn-5t nr Tibho (Hes, Tiblind) conformid.
ot bhco onlf wosdo Mo prdot- 75
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llU\lBLF ()n. & REFINING COMPANY

[ .\w,.-,.\,u‘/

MIDLAND, TEXAS
rO_Qtober 17, 1956

i . o
J. W. HOUSE . st T o =

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:
Reference is made to Commission’ Order R 892 which establishes 80 acre pro- wer T
ration units in the Dean Permo—Pennsylvanian 'Pool, and also to your letter of
October 4, 1956. We are attaching 80 acre p*oratlon plats, Form C-128, as specified

in this order.

Since we developed all of our leases in this field on a standard 80 acre
unit it was not necessary to communitize any acreage to form units.

By copies of this letter we are transmitting the required two copies of
our Form C-128 to the Hobbs Commission Office.

Yours very truly, 7
HUMBLE OIL & REFINIKG COMPANY

J. WaHOUSE, /)
D1V1slon Superluteﬁdent

WW\

Asst Div. Superintendent

JEP/se L
Attachment




IR Q11 & Gas Coprany

FAIR BUILDING

ForrmWormn , TEx.as

LEGAL DEPARTMENT

October 15, 1956

Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexlico

—

Dear Mr. Porter: Re: Case Noif1102_ﬂw>

Order No. E-892

I want to thank you for forwarding to me a copy
of the order entered in the above entitled case. It seems
to me that this was worked out in excellent shape and should
be completely satlsfactory to all operators. We will take
immediate steps to comply with the order. R

very truly,

Yo
/
)5 ’ I 4
W
Nat. J., Harden,

Division Attorney




Thomeas B Wl Coey

\i‘uf\n} //// (/ ////( (/ // (//'

I nf) .
Lot e '._,e \‘1 v o v
L) ,./ﬁf/(// S //////'////rw/
/v
7/ —‘//l/(”/(' f(/,',(‘,-,// July 20, 19%6 N ;-'f) ( ]j)m” »")’/;’k
Heteslon, - Forerd
7(fik32;7r/?wfaﬂwﬁf _N,f”'wﬁﬂWM'
' Mormesp Be: [Case 1102
" A

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. 4 A
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission i

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Derr Sir:

I would sppreciate it very much if you would request the reporter
in Case 1102 to furnish me a copy of the transcript of the testi-
mony. I do not desire any of the exhibits in the case.

T am sorry that it is necessary for me to burden you with this
request, but I do not know the young men who was acting as
reporter in the case.

I enjoyed seeing you in Santa Fe and look forwerd to visiting with
you again on my next trip.

Very truly yours,
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Nlew Mexico 0il Conservation Commission ,u*;\ ?x’\. Y
P. 0. Box 871 \ N
Santa Fe, New Mexico Y i‘ﬁz \k
oLy )
Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. IS Y

Gentlemen:

Enclosed are original and two copies of original
amended gpplication of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company. This
application is intended to amend Sinclair's application for
an order establishing &0-acre spacing in the Dean-Pennsylvanian
Pool which was filed on lMay 25, 1956.

Yours very truly, :
L on A. Webb
orney

LAW:ID
Encls,
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BEFORE THE COIL CONSERVATIOW COMMISGION
OF TdL STATE OF New MeXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COKPANY TO AVEND
CRDER NO. R~757, CASE NO. 1017 70

CREATE THE DEAN~PERMO-PENNSYLVANTIAN

POOL IN IEA CCUNTY, MW MEXICO, TO CASE NO.
DFINE THE LIMITS OF SAID POOL; FOR

AN OFDER ESTABLISHING BO-ACKE SPACING FIIE NO.
UNITS IN THE DEAN=-PERMO-FPENNSYLVANIAN

POOL, AND TO AMEND ORDER MO, R=799, HEARING

CASE 1016, TO PERMIT DUAL COMPIETICN
IN DEAN~DEVONIAN POOL AND DEAN-PERMO=
PENHSYLVANIAN POOL, ALL IN LiA COUNTY,
NEW mx:ﬁpo. t’

Shff\Q X Lo

QRIGINAL AMENDED APPLICATION

O ‘Sincleir 0il & Gas Company files this its original amended

application amending its application filed on May 25, 1956 and will
respectfully show to the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of
New Mexico as follows, to-wit:

I.

On March 1, 1956, the 0Oil Conservation Commission of tkLe State
of New Mexico by its order R=757, Case Nos 1017, created and established
the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool in Iea County, New Mexico and defined said
pool as embracing the following described areas:

TCWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST

SW/l S/l Section 253

A1} of Section 26;

E/2 ¥E/l4 and SE/L;, Section 3l;
All Section 35;

NW/L Section 363

TGWHSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

Iots 1, 2, 3, L, 5, 6, 7 and 8 of Section 5;
Lot 1 of Section 6;

all in Lea County, New Mexico and as outlined in red on the plat attached
to the original application,
Ile
Sinclair 0il & Gas Corpany heretcfore and on May 25, 1956 filed

an application requesting zn order establishing 80-acre well spacing in the




aforesaid Dean-=Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, but now
desires to amend its applicetion and requests the Commission to grant
an order combining the Wolfcamp and Pemnnsylvanian formations underlying
the above described land and designoting same as the Dean-Permo-
Pennsylvanian Pool, and that the order further define said pool as
covering and embracing the land hereinabove described.

1171,

Applicant Sinclair 0il & Gas Company further requests the
Commission to enter an order establishing a spacing pattern for wells to
be completed in the Dean-Permc-Pennsylvanian Pool embracing the area
hereinabove described, and that the order provide that the wells be
drilled on 80=acre units embracing two adjacent governmental quarter~
quarter sections or lots within a single govermnmental section, which
units may run either North and South or East and West, and that such.
wells to be drilled thereon shall be located on either quarter-quarter
section or lot comprising the 80-acre units, but not closer than 330
feet from the lines of such quarter-guarter sactions

Iv.

Availeble geological and engineering data indicztes that one
well will adequately drain 80 acres of land in the Dean~Permo-Pennsylvanian
Pool and the'spacing of wells as herein recuested will insure orderly
daevelopment of the Dean~-Perme-Pennsylvanian Pocl; will protect correlative
rights and will tend to promote conservation and prevent possible waste,

Ve

A11 wells drilled or drilling at the time of the filing of this
application which are nos in compliance with the spacing herein referred
to should be exempt from the spacing order for the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvenian
Pool herein applied for.

Vie

The 0Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New llexico

heretofore and on April 27, 1956, entered Order R-799 in Case 1016,




authorizing and permitting the dual completion of wells in the Dearw
Devonian Pool snd the Desn=Pennsylvenian Pool, Applicant requests
that said order be amended sc¢ as to authorize and permit the dual
completion of wells in the Dean-Devonian Pool and in the Dean=Permo=
Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico.
VII.
In order to give interested operators advance notice of this

application, a copy hereof has been mailed to the fellowings

Magnolia Petroleum Company Tidewater Assccinted 0il Company
Kermit, Texas Housten, Texas
Humble 0il & Refining Company Cities Cervice 0il Company
¥idland, Texas Bartlesville, Oklzhoma
Attantic Refining Company Je Les Hamon
Midlard, Texas Da las, Texas
Sunray Nid-Contirent Oil Company Dan Auld
Tulsa, Oklahoma Kerrville, Texas
Gulf Gil Corporetion The Chio 0il Company
Hobbs, New Mexico Midland, Texas

VIIIe

It is intended that this amended application supersede and
be in lieu of the application filed by applicant on May 25, 1956, which
original application is hsreinabove referred to.
X
Sinclair 0il & Gas Company therefore requests that a public

hearing be called for the purpose of considering this applications

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this matter be set for hearing,
that notice thereof be given as required by law, znd that upon final heare
ing this Commission enter an order amerding order Nos R=757, Case 1017,
ard to describe, combine and designate the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
formations in the aforesaid area as the Dean-Permo~Pennsylvanian Pool;

an order establishing 80-acre driliing units fer wells completed in the

Dean~pPermo~Pennsylvanian Pocl, and an order amending order lio, R=799




j_'_'_—-_____._ﬂ

entered in Case 1016 to permit the dual completion of wells in the Dean=
Devonian Pool and in the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool, all in Iea County,

New Mexico, and all as herein recuested,

SINCLIAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY

Y
w/

ate. J. Harben,
1103 Feir Building
Fort Worth, Texas

n A. webb
and, Texas

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT



THE STATE OF TEXAS )
COUNTY OF MIDLAND g

LAYTON A. WEBB, of lawful age, being first duly sworn,
deposes and says:

That on the 12th day of June, 1996, 1 wailed a copy of

this application to all parties appearing of record to own any

leasehold interest witnin the area covered hereby.

Cj7Layton A. Webb

Subseribed and sworn to before me this 12th day of
June, 1956. fqﬁj /497 ;7/
L ’/ .v.\\ ) ’ _
L S ea A, g

e

Motary Public in and for
IMidland County, Texas




BEF(RE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE QOF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

)
OF SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY ) CASE NO. I
(FOR AN ORDER ESTABLISHING AN ) ¥
80-ACRE SPACING PATTERN IN THE ) FILE 3
DEAN-PENNSYLVANTAN POOL IN ) F
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO) ) HEARING L

i

§ 5 %« ‘i ,r}i’
L SIS ¥
i

APPLICATION

—— e Gmma Tt Ve e vema M mee e

Sinclair 0il & Gas Ccmpany, for its pplicatlon h
respectfully shows to the 0il Conservation Comm1531éq 3é éhe
State of New Mexico as follows, to-wit:

I.

On March 14, 1956 the Cil Conservation Commission of the
State of New Mexico, by its Order B-757 in Case No. 1017, created
and established the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, and defined said pool as consisting of the following
described area:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST

SW/4 SW/4 Section 25;

All of Section 263

E/2 NE/4 and SE/4 Section 3k

All Section 35;
NW/4 Section 303

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

Lots 1, 2, 3, %, 5, 6, 7 and 8 of Section 5;
Lot 1 of Section 63

as outlined in red on the attached plat.
II.

The applicant herein, Sinclair 0il & Gas Company,
respectfully requests the Commission to enter an order establish-
ing a spacing of wells to be completed in the Dean-Pennsylvanian
Pool, embracing the area hereinabove described, and that the
order provide that the wells be drilled on 80-acre units
embracing two adjacent Governmental Quarter-Quarter sections

or lots within a single governmental section, which units may




run either North and South or East and West, and that such
wells to be drilled thereon shall be located on either quarter-
quarter section or lot comprising the 80-acre units, but not
closer than 330 feet from the lines of such quarter-quarter
section or lot.

ITI.

Available geological and engineering data indicates
that one well will adequately drain 50 acres and the spacing
of wells as herein requested will insure orderly development of
the Pennsylvanian formation in said Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool,
will protect correlative rights and will tend to promote
conservation and prevent possible waste.

Iv,

All wells drilled, or drilling, at the time of the
filing of this applicétion which are not in compliance with the
spacing herein referred to should be excepted from tne order
herein applied for.

V.

In order to give interested operators advance notice
of this application, a copy hereof has been mailed to the
fellowing:

lMagnolia Petroleum Company

P. C. Box 727

Kermit, Texas

Humble 0il & Refining Company

P. 0. Box 1600

Midland, Texas

OChio 0Oil Company

P. 0. Box 552

Midland, Texas

Atlantic Refining Company

P. 0. Box 871

Midland, Texas

Sunray-DX 0il Company
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Gulf 0il Corporation
P. 0. Box 2167
Hobbs, New lMexico




Tide Vater Associated 011 Company
P. O. Box 1HO4
lHiouston, Texas

Cities Service 0il Company

P. 0. Box 97

Hobbs, New Mexico

r. ban Auld

P. 0. Box 512

Kerrville, Texas

Mr. J. L. Hamon

First National Bank Building

Dallas, Texas

VI.

Sinclair Cil & Gas Company, therefore, requests that a
public hearing be called for the purpose of considering the
granting of this application.

WHEREF(RE, applicant prays that this matter be set down
for hearing; that notice thereof be given as required by law
and that upon final hearing this Commission enter its order
establishing an oO-acre drilling pattern for wells completed

in the Pennsylvanian formation in the Dean~-Pennsylvanian Pool

of Lea County, New lMexico, all as herein requested.

SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY

By/%ﬁ é:;o/?’/,w

on A. Webb
0. Box 1470
41& nd, Texas

Nat J Harben
7103 Fair Building
Fort Worth 2, Texas

ITS ATTORNEYS.




THE STATE OF TEXAS )
COUNTY CF IMIDLAND g

LAYTON A, WEBB, of lawful age, being first duly sworn,
deposes and says:

That on the ¢2§[§(day of May, 1956, I mailed a copy of
this application to all parties appearing of record to own

any leasehold interest within the area covered hereby.

ey e L Tl U

égééton A. Webb

Subscribed and sworn to before me this éﬂéA‘£L day of
May, 1956,

/’
Nétary Public in and for
Midland County, Texas

My commission expires:

%A& L /P57
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 18, 1956

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Sinclair Oil and Gas Company for
an order establishing 80 acre spacing in the
Dean-Permo Pennsylvanlan Pool; for an order
amending Order R-757 which created the Dean-
Pennsylvanian Pool and in which applicant
proposes to rename it as the Dean-Permo-
Pennsylvanian Pool and to amend Order R-799
which permitted dual completions in the Dean-
Pennsylvanlan Pool and Dean—Devonlan Pool to
c._L.LOW U.le.!_ LUIUU.LC\:.LUHJ ..Lu vh\, Dcau-?cmu—
Pennsylvanlan and the Dean-Devonian Pool, all
in Lea County, New Mexico.,

Case
Applicant in the above-styled cause, seeks an No. 1102
order establishing 80 acre spacing for the area
presently known as the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool
and which they desire to establish as the Dean-
Permo-Pennsylvanian. Applicant further seeks an
order to add the Wolfcamp formation tc the pres-
ently de31gnated Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool and to
be known as the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool.
Applicant desires that the pool area now pres-
ently defined as the Dean-~Pennsylvanian be fur-
th er defined as the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian.
Applicant seeks an order to allow the Wolfcamp
formation tc be included with the Pennsylvanian
formation and duazlled with the Devonian forma-
tion for oil-0il dual completions in what would
be known as the Dean-Permo- ~-Pennsylvanian Pool
anua Dean-Devonian Pocol.

BEFORE s
Honorable Jonn F. Simms
Mr. E. S. {Johnny) Walker
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr,

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please,.

Gurley, are you ready to proceed?

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
STENOYYPL REPURTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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(Mr. John Gurley, Attorney for the 0il Conservation
Commission read the title of the within case.)

MR. PORTER: 1Is the applicant ready?
MR, HARBEN: Sinclair is ready.
GOVERNOR SIMMS: Ask your witnesses to stand and be sworn.

(The witnesses in the case were then sworn by
Mr. Walker.)

MR, HARBEN: I would like to enter appearance of the attorneyp;
our names are: Nat J. Harben and Layton Webb, attorneys for
Sinclair 0il and Gas Company. If the Commission please, before
we start our testimony, I would like to make this statement.. The
Commission will recall that on March 14, 1956 in Case No. 1017,
Order R-757 was entered wherein the Commission defined the Dean-
Pennsylvania field in Lea County, New Mexico. On April 27, 1956,
in Case No. 1016, the Commission entered Order 799 authorizing
and permitting dual completion in the Devonian formation and the
Pennsylvanian pool as the Commission had theretofore defined.
Now, we are here today asking the Commission for three things:

First, we are askiny that the Commissicn enter an order combining

the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool and the Wolfcamp formation and desig-
nating such combinationr as the Permo-Pennsylvanian Poocl. We are
asking that as our evidence will show because it appears that
the probatle productive zones of the Wolfcamp would be uneconocmlcal
to develop as a separate pcol.

Humber 2, we are asking for an order establishing the spacing
pattern of 20 acres for wells completed in the Dean-Permo-
Pennsylvanian pool, and that the 8C acres units embrace center

Covernment quarter secticns of the lots within a single governmenthgl

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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section; that the units run north and south or east and west, but
that any well which may be drilled on the unit shall nct be drille
closer than 300 feet {rom the line at the gquarter-quarter section.

And three, we are asking for an order amending order Nc. 799,
that is the dual completion order, so as to authorize or permit du
completion of wells in the Dean-Devonian Pool and in the Dean-Perm

Pennsylvanian Pool. I would like to call as our first witness, bir.

Merrill.

H. A. MERRILL,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT MXAMINATION

BY MR._HARBEN: .

What is your name, please?

H. A. HMerrill.

Where do you reside? A Roswell, Uew lexico.
By whom are you employed?

Sinclair 0il and Gas Company.

In wnat capacity are you employed?

As District Geologist.

How long have you been District Geologist, kr. Merrill?

>0 » O > OH O = O

Three years.

Q Are you acquainted with the area around the Dean-Devonian

and Dean-Pennsvlvanian Pools?

A I am
Q¢ ~--in Lea County? A Yes.
Q Have you heretofore qualified and testified before this

1 g ?
Commission? DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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witness

Q

and around the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool?

A
Q

area?
A
Q

familiar with Exbibits 1 and 2, Mr. Merrill?

true and correct information?

A

Q
flected

A
Q

you go to the board.
sections.

as Exhibits 1 and 2--they are just enlarged exhibits,

A

—--25 an expert witness. Are the qualifications of the
satisfactory?
MR.

WALKER: Thney are.

Have you made a study of the geological formations in

Yes, I have,

Are you acquainted with the Wolfecamp formation in that

Yes,

I hand you an exhibit Ko. 1, and Exhibit No. 2. Are you
Yes, I am

Were those exhibits prepared bty you or under your super-

That is correcte.

And is the information which the Exhibits purport to refleft

I believe it is.

Will you tell the Commission just what information is re-
by Exhivbit 1?

Exhibit 1--

(Int,.)

Just a minute, let me ask you this question before

You will notice on the board some croess-

Are those the same, do they reflect the same informatioh
is that corrpct?

They are enlzrged copies of Exhitits 1 and 2.

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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Q All rizht. Now ;o ahead with your explanation of Exhibits
1 and 2.

A Al} right. Exhibit 1 is a south to north electrical log
cross-section. It commences on the south with the Atlantic
Federal Dow #) on one end and terminates on the north with Sin-
clair at State #735; the cross-section exhibits the presence of
the Wolfcamp throughout the pool. Exhibit 2 is the west to east
cross-section through the Dean pool commencing on the west with

Magnolia Harkrider #1 and ending on the east with Sinclair's

Q Let's take Exhibit 1--I notice Exhibit 1 has four lines
on it running from left to right. Will you state what those lines
represent?

A These lines indicate the top of the various formations
we have outlined. The uppermost line is the top of the Wolfcamp;
the second line from the top is the top of the Pennsylvanian line,
and the third horizontal line is the top of the Strawn line. The
lower line here is the top of the Mississippi line and the base
of the Pennsylvanian.

Q Will you point out on that exhibit the vertical limits of
the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool as it is now defined?

‘A The very top of the Pennsylvanian formation occurs at the
approximate depth here of 10,658 feet, the second horizontal
line from the top; and the lowermost point of the Pennsyivanian
occurs at a depth of approximately 12,700 feet at the lowermost
line.

Q Does that include the Strawn line?

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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A It includes the entire Pennsylvanian of which the Strawn
is a parte.

Q How many feet are in that section?

A Aproximately 21,00C.

Q Did you test the depth of the Mississippi formation?

A Yes, it's approximately 12,70C feet.

Q Now, will you point out on that cross-section the Wolfcamp
formation?

A The Wolfcamp is the uppermost line, which éccurs at a depth
of approximately 9650 feet. The base of the Wolfcamp is the same
as the top of the Pennsylvania which is the second line from the
top, with a gross thickness of approximately 1,000 leet.

Q Now, will you point out to the Commission the productive
zones in the Pennsylvanian formation?

A At the present ti me the Pennsylvanian produces only from
the Strawn line zone; it is designated by the #ird line from the
from the top, and I believe there are twelve producers.

Q@ The 12 wells that are producing are in the Strawn forma-
tion?

A Yes, sir.

Q And what is the gross thickness of that productive zone?

A The productive zone gross thickness is approximately 100
feet across the field.

Q What is the approximate depth of that formation?

A Well, the formation is defined at approximately, 11,500
feet throughout the field.

Q Would you point out in this first well shown on the Exhibig

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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the productive formation in the Strawn line.
A The producing interval is immediately below the top of
the Strawn line throughout the fid.
Q And is that shown on all those exhibits?
I believe it is.
I mean is it shown on all the logs shown on the exhibit?

Yes, it is.

O » O >

Now, will you point out the productive formation at the
top of the Pennsylvanian formation?

A At the present time there are no producers in the upper
Pennsylvania, but the uppermost approximately 40 feet of the
formation has indicated possible production in several ways.

Q Can you point those wells out?

A The Sinclair 0il and Gas Company No. 3, State 396, develop
flowing oil in the uppermost Pennsylvanian, as did Cities Service
No. 2, State AW.

Q And that flow is based on a drill stem test?

A Both of them.

Q@ What is the gross thickness of the upper Pennsylvanian
Zone which appears to indicate production?

A It appears to be approximately 4O feet thick.

Q I believe you stated that no wells have been completed in
that formation?

A At the present time that is correct.

Q Now, will you point out on the Exhibit the productive
zones or apparently productive zones of the Wolfcamp formation?

A At the present time I believe the only indication of

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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provable production would be the lower Wolfcamp in the zone occur-

ring at approximately 10,400 feet throughout the field. We haven'it

indicated the zone, but it is signified by a horizontal line roughlly

200 feet above the top of the Pennsylvanian line.

Q Have any wells been completed in that formation?

A No, there have been none,

Q You have testified about three possible productive zones
in the Pennsylvania and Wolfcamp formations. Are there any other
zones or sections which would appear to be productive of oil or
gas?

A At the present time I don't believe any drill stem tests
or interpretation of these electrical logs would indicate probable
oil production.

Q Did you testify as to the approximate depth of the Wolf-
camp formation which appears to be productive?

A It has an approximate depth of 10,400 feet.

Q Now, that is from the producing zone. All right. Now I
hand you Exhibits 3, 4 and 5. Are you familiar with Exhibits 3,
4 and 57

A Yes; I am.

Q And will you state whether or not those Exhibits were pre-
pared by you or under your supervision?

A  They were prepared under my supervisiocn.

Q Will you state whether or not the information the Exhibits
purport to reflect is true and correct?

A I believe they are true.

Q All right. Now, will you tell the Commission just what

Exhibit 3 reflects ar&A%ggp&Ei&tA%oAgﬂmeglease sir?

STENOTYPEZ REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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A Exhibit 3 is a structural map of the Dean Pool contoured
on the top of the Strawn line. Indicated in green are the present
horizontal limits of the Dean-Pennsylvanian Pool.

Q Do you have water-cil contact indicated on that Exhibit?

A Our estimated oil-water contact is indicated by dashed
red lines surrounding the pool,.

Q Does it indicate there might be probable production over
an area greater than the filed as has been defined?

A I believe it indicates probable production where sufficienk
porosity and permeability are indicated.

Q Are the wells which are producing from the Devonian and
Pennsylvanian formations indicated on the exhibit?

A We have colored the individual wells with yellow indicat-
ing the Pennsylvanian production, blue indicating Devonian produc-
tion, and where the two are producing they are colored half
yellow ani half blue.

Q Point these out, will you please?

A State 396 No. 2 and 396 No. 3 on the Sinclair lease.

Q Would you point to that exhibit and point to the wells

which have been completed and which are producing from the Penn-

Sylvania formation or the Strawn line?
A At the present time there are 12 producers from the Strawn
ne, aﬁd the yellow indicates the present Strawn production,
Q All right. Now, will you go over to Exhibit 4 and tell thp
Commission just what that exhibit reflects?
A This is also a structural map of tﬁe Dean Pool contoured

on the top of the Pennsylvanian formation itself., The green area

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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indicates the present horizontal limits of the Pennsylvania Pool,

Q Do you have indicated on that map or Exhibit the wells
which are producing from the Strawn line formation?

A Those are also indicated, designated by the yellow color
surrounding each well.

Q Now, will you step over to Exhibit 5 and explain that
Exhibit to the Commission?

A Exhibit 5 is a structural mszp of the Dean Pool contoured
on the lower Wolfcamp zone which is possibly productive.

Q And how is the Wolfcamp shown on that map there, the poss-
ible producing area?

A We have oil-water contact indicated by a dashed red line;
it is believed that will be the limits of production in the lower
Wolfcamp.

Q@ Has there any well completed in the Wolfcamp formation?

A No, there has not.

Q Will you point to Exhibit 1 there--or did you point out
the productive zone of the Wolfcamp?

A  The 10,400-foot zone has indicated production, yes.

And how thick is that production zone?
Approximately 30 feet.

That is gross thickness? A Yes, sir.

O O » O

Are there any other sections in the Wolfcamp formation
whicn appear tc be productive of oil or gas?

A At the present time I don't believe that the drill stem
testing throughout the filed, and also the electric logs, have

indicated any other zones of probable production.

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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Q

A
Q
A

Q

A

Q

A
Q

A

A

in the Strawn formation wiich appears to be productive of oil is
approximately 100 feet. What is the average net pay thickness of

the Strawn zone?

that zone which appears to be productive?

out the field.

Wolfcamp formations which appears to be productive?

various formations, how are they made up, what kind of rocks or--.

are very similar, brown to gray in color, with fine and medium
crystalline and limestone; there is considerable fracturing and
most of the porosity is developed in reservoirs, and the porosity
‘as a whale is rather erratic throughout the field.

Q What kind of reservoirs are those, are they good, or

bad, or what kind?

to its greater thickness, but I would have to classify both the

Upper Penn and the Lower Wolfcamp as salvage primarily.

You have testified that the czs thickness of the zone

It is essentially 30 feet throughout the field.
Is that the average thickness over the field?

Yes, it is,

And the Upper Penn--what is the approximate thickness of

It is considerably less, approximately seven feet throughd

What is the net thickness of the net pay zone in the

Approximately eleven feet throughout the field.

All right. Will you tell us what, would you describe thos

The Strawn, the Upper Pennsylvanian and the lower Wolfcamp

Of the three I believe the Strawn is by far the best due

MR. HARBEN: That's all.

e
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MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any questions to ask
of Mr. Merrill?
BY MR. NUTTER:

Q@ Did I understand you to say that the top of the Wolfcamp
has an average depth of approximately 9650 feet?

A T believe that is correct, as shown in the well electrical
log cross-section.

Q And the top of the Pennsylvanian occurs at about 10,600
feet, I believe?

A That is correct.

Q And the top of the Strawn?

A At approximately 11,500 feet.

Q@ And this lower Wolfcamp pay is the only pay that drill
stem tests have indicated to be present in the Wolfcamp formation?

A I don't understand the question.

Q 1 say this lower Wolfcamp, the one you are speaking of at
10,400 feet, is the only pay that drill stem tests indicated to be
in the Wolfecamp?

A Correcto

Q And it occurs only 200 feet above the top of the pay?

A Correct.

Q Which is the top of the defined limits of the Pennsylvania
Pool at the present time?

A Yes.

. Q In other words, we would have to increase the vertical
limits by 200 feet to take in»that pay, is that right?’

A That would get the only pay indicated at the present time,

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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Q And yet your application is to take in the Wolfcamp forma-
tion with the Dean~Pennsylvanian Pool and define all that as one
pay section, from 9650 to 11,5C0 feet, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q Is there any kind of marker in the Wolfcamp formation that
is pretty well defined?

A I believe the top of the Wolfcamp is accepted generally by
most of the ¢il companies in that area.

“Q Is there any mark below the top of the Wolfcamp?

A None that is consistent.

Q There is not a consistent marker?

A No.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that is all I have.
BY MR. MANKIN:

Q Mr. Merrill, you have referred many times to the Upper
Pennsylvanian which appeared to be productive by drill stem tests,
is that correct?

A Yes.

Q 1Is that same area also called the Cisco portion of the
Pennsylvanian?

A I beljeve that is correct.

Q And that could be correlated as the Cisco?

A I beiieve that's right. |

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Here in the Wolfcamp you have estimated oil-water contact
at 9650, is that correct?

A That is correct.

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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Q How was that established?
A By evaluation of the drill stem tests we have made through
out that zone., Several of the tests encountered water.,
MR. MANKIN: I see, I believe that is all,
BY MR. HARBEN:

Q What is the total of the thickness from the top of the
Wolfcamp to the top of the Mississippian?

A It would be approximately 3100 feet.

Q And that is the section which we are asking be defined as
the Dean~Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool?

A That is correct.

MR. HARBEN: All right.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have some questions? If
not, the witness will be excused. Do you intend to introducé the
exhibits?

MR. HARBEN: Yes, we offer in evidence Exhibits 1, 2,
3, 4 and 5.

MR. PORTER: Without objection they will be admitted.

W. J. ROGERS,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATLON

~ BY MR. HARBEN:

Q What is your name?

A W. J. Rogers.

Q Where do you reside, Mr. Rogers?
A Midland, Texas

T
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Q By whom are you employed?

A Sinclair Gil and Gas Company.

Q How long have you been employed by Sinclair Oil and Gas
Company?

A Nineteen years.

Q What is your official position at the present time?

A Division Petroleum Engineer.

under

Q@ And as such did you have/your supervision the engineering
work in Lea County?

A Yes, sir.

GOVERNOR SIMMS: The Commission considers him qualified
as an expert.

Q Thank you. Mr. Rogers, have you made a study of the Penn-
sylvanian Formation as it has heretofore been defined, and of the
Wolfcamp formation?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ And what kind of study did you make and for what purpose?

A Well, first we studied the oil reserves and the economics
of the Pennsylvanian Zone and we have prepared a tabulation which
would--

Q (Int.) Would you speak up a little louder, please, so
everyone can hear you.

A We first prepared a tabulation showing the oil reserves
and economics of the Pennsylvanian zone and that, I think, we are
prepared to introduce as an Exhibit.

Q All right. Have you prepared some data which, I believe,

is lahelled "03i1 Reserves & Hconomics of tne Pennsylvanian Pool?"
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A Yes, sir, that is the tabulation to which I was referring.
Q And that is marked Exhibit 672
A Yes, sir.

Q@ Refore we get into Exhibit 6, have you also prepared an
Exhibit No. 7 which shows the oil reserves and economics of the
Wolfcamp zone?

A Yes, sir.

Q And did you also prepare some data and information marked
Exhibit 8 which reflects the economics of the proposed Permo-
Pennsylvanien pool?

A Yes, sir.

Q Were those exhibits prepared by you or under your super-
vision?

A Yes, sir.

2 And do those exhibits correctly reflect the information
which they purport to reflect?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right. Now, let's take Exhibit 6, Mr. Rogers. Will
you explain that exhibit to the Commission, please sir?

A Exhibit 6 shows the oil reserves and economics of the
Pennsylvanian zone. I might mention here that in case No. 1016
which was heard on February 15th of this year, that Sinclair?'s HKr.
C. L. Wilson presented an economic summary of the Pennsylvanian
zone, And the summary which we are presenting heretoday confirms
or is essentially the same as the one Mr. Wilson presented back
in February. However, we do have additional data that has been

obtained, and for that reason 1 thought it would be well to go
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ahead and go thrOugh the same sort of economic calculations to shoy

tha nint:ir:
PR FAa WAL

G

&3 iy is lvday. For example, under Item 1 of Exhibit

A

6, we show the factors used in computing the Pennsylvanian Reservek.

The first item A, which is porosity, we find now, using the weightpd

average of core analysis on eight wells that the average porosity
is 5.03%. I believe Mr. Wells testified at the time that the
average porosity was 6.47% based on two wells, and we noﬁ have

an analysis based on eight wells, The second item, 1-B, is effec-~
tive pay thickness. We find now from an analysis of electric-

- 1a

RE! z i~
wWeriS 1il vie

W

micro~radio-active logs con 1 ield inhat the effectiv

R

pay tickness is 37.7 feet. 1 believe Mr. Wilson testified at
the time that the average pay thickness was 33 feet based on an
analysis of seven wells--

Q (Int.) Excuse me--that 37.7 figure includes the productive
zone known as the Strawn line and also the Upper Pennsylvania,

does it not?

Vim
+3
=
+

hat's right, Item l-c is the formation volume factor of
2.315 barrels of reservoir oil per barrel of stock tank oil.
That is the same factor used previously by Mr. Wilson. Also the
connate value of 16% used today is the same one used by Mr.
Wilson. And Item I-e, the oil recovery of 20%, is the same figure
used préviously. Now, using those figures we come to Item II by
which we show the Pennsylvanian o0il in place, and that equals
5.350 stock tank. barrels per acre. Now the recoverable Pennsyl-
vanian Stock Tank reserves ainount to 1,070 barrels per acre. I
believe Mr. Wilson's testimony indicatéd at the time that there

were 120C barrels per acre. We figure now under Item 3-b (III-b)
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that the gross barrels of recoverable oil for 4O acres amounts to
42,800 barrels, and on 80 acres that figure is 85,600 barrels. We
have used, in computing the economics, a price of $2.83 per barrel
that is the same figure used previously. Then summing up the eco-
nomics of the Pennsylvanian well, we find that the net loss to the
operator with one well on 40 acres would amount to $149,948.00,
whereas the reserves under 80 acres in the Pennsylvanian would
result in a loss of $51,220.00,

Q In other words, if a well was drilled into the Pennsylvan-
jan formation and the oil was preduced from the Strawn Line and
the Upper Pennsylvania, an operator could expect to end up with
a loss of $51,220, where he was drilling one well to 80 acres, is
that right?

A That's right. In otherwords, the 80 acre reserves in the
Dean-Pennsylvanian are insufficient for a paying well,

Q Do you have anything further to say about that exhibit?

A No, sir.

Q@ All right., Let's go to Exhibit No. 7. Will you explain

that, please sir?

A Exhibit 7 is a tabulation showing the oil reserves and
economis of the Wolfcamp Zone. Under Item I-a we have used a
porosity of 5.3%; we obtained that value from a core analysis on one
well in the field, the Magnolia Owens #l. By core analysis and
by analysis of electric-micro-radio active lots on 13 wells in
the field, we estimate the effective pay thickness to be 1l.4 feet.
Under Item I-c we used a formation volume factor of 1,880 barrels

reservoir oil per barrel of stock tank oil. That fizure was ob-
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tained from a reservoir fluid analysis obtained in the Gladiola
Wolfcamp fluid. We believe the fluid there is similar to what we
have in the Dean-Wolfcamp zone, and it is alsc similar to the res-
ervoir fluid we have in the Strawn line. We have used a connate
wa ter factor of 27% and, again, we have used an estimated oil
recovery of 20% for the Wolfcamp formation. Putting those factors
together, we calculate under Item II that the Wolfcamp oil-in-
place equals 1820 barrels per acte, and th at the recoverable res-
erves then amount to 364 gross barrels per acre which would give
14,560 barrels per 4O acres, and 29,120 barrels per 80 acres.
Skipping on down to the economics, we have calculated those on the
basis of 80 acres and find that a single well drilled to the
Wolfcamp formation and using the 80 acre reserves would result

in a loss to the operation of $152,125.00. Now, if it were poss-
ible to dually complete a well in the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
formations, we have calculated the economics of the Wolfcamp sec-
tion itself and find that based on the reserves for LO acres,

it would be possible to show a profit of $284.00.

Q Do you mean on a 40 acres or 80 acres?

A On 80 acres,--this would show a profit of $284,.00. Now
this $284.00 preofit is in the Wolfcamp only and it doesn't begin
to offset the $51,220.00 loss which would result in the drilling
of a well and the completion and operation in the Pennsylvanian
formation, of the same well.

Q What would that reduce the loss to?

A Well, approximately $51,000.00.

Q Now, of course, if yvou drill one well to each 4O acres,
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the losses would be much greater than that?

A T

het's

Q@ Do you have anything else to say in connection with
Exhibit 77

A No, sir.

Q All right. Let's go to Exhibit 8, and will you explain
that exhibit to the Commission, please?

A Exhibit 8 shows the economics of the proposed Permo-
Pennsylvanian pool. Under Item I we have added the recoverable
reserves in stock tank barrels per acre for the Pennsylvanian Zone
and the Wolfcamp Zone. The sum of those two amounts to 1434
barrels per acre. And skipping on down to the economics, we find
that a single Permo-Pennsylvanian well on 40 acres would result
in a loss of $120,954.00. Whereas the reserves on 80 acres would
resalt in a very small profit, being $11,768,00,

Q And that small profit of $11,768.00 would only result
after an investment of some $300,000.00, isn't that right?

A Yes, sir, that's right.

Q Or approximately so. All right. Do you have anything
further to say in connection with Exhibtit 82

A No, sir.

{(OFF RECORD to enable commission and witness to
check Sinclair Exhibits to be sure all copies
distributed were identical.)

Q Mr; Rogers, I hand you Sinclair's Exhibit No. 9, and ask
you if you are familiar with that Exhibit?

A Yes, sir.

Q Was that prepared by you or under your direction?
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A Yes, sir.

0 And is the information reflected on that exhibit true and
correct?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Q Now, I hand you Exhibit 10 and ask you if you are familiar
with that exhibit?

A Yes, sir.

Q Was that prepared by you or under your supervision?

A That is correct.

Q And is the information reflected thereon true and correct
information?

A Yes, sir.

Q I hand you Exhibit 11 and Exhibit 12. Were those two ex-
hibits, 11 and 12, prepared by you or under your supervision?

A Yes, sir.

Q And is the information reflected on those exhibits true
and correct?

A Yes; sir.

Q All right, will you take Exhibit 9 and explain that to the
Commission, please, sir?

A Exhibit 9 is a chart showing the reservoir performance of
the Dean-Pennsylvanian pools In this chart the bottom hole
pressure, the monthly oil-gas production, the gas-oil ration, and
the number of hours completed in the field are all vlotted against
time.

Q@ Now, what do you mean by 'plotted against time', Mr.

Rogers-~1 wonder if you would explain that a little further?
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A Well, the horizontal scale at the bottom of the chart is

plotted in months. Shall I explain Exhibit 107?

QT Yes, please.

A Exhibit 10 is the same data plotted against cumulative
oil production. In other words, the bottom scale is cumulated
0il production for the Dean-Pennsylvanian pool.

Q Now as to those exhibits, will you explain the line across
the top of the exhibits?

A The line across the top shows the bottom hole pressure
history of the Dean-Pennsylvanian pool up to date.

Q All right. Now, will you go to Exhibit 11?2

A Exhibit 11 is a chronological summary of, or tabulation of
the bottom hole pressures that were used in plotting the bottom
hole pressure curves on the charts.

Q All right--and Exhibit 12?

A Exhibit 12 is a tabulation showing the production data for
each well in the Dean-Pennsylvanian pool, and that data was plotteg
on the two charts, exhibits G and 10.

Q All right. Now going back to Exhibit 12--no, Exhibit 11l,

will you comment upon the bottom hole pressures as shown on that

exhibit, please sir?

A Yes, sir. I would like to point out, first, from these
exhibits that up until July the first, 1956, there had been some
ten wells completed. Of course, all of these completions were in
the Strawn zone. Now, the cumulative oil production up to the
same time, that is July 1, 1956, was approximately 246,000 barrels,

As can be noted from the chart, Exhibit 9, the first production
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from the pool was obtained in December, 1955. The production for

the month of June, 1956, was approximately 50,000 barrels of oil an
100,000 m.c.f. of gas, and you will note, too, from Exhibits 9 and
10, that the gas ratio has increased from approximately 1600 cubic
feet per barrel to 2,000 cubic feet per barrel. You will the
bottom hole pressure decrease from an mitial pressure of 4,056 pes.
to 3,620 p.s.i. as of June, 1956, which represents a dop in pressur
of about 436 p.s.i. Now, in respect to that bottom hole pressure
history, our two charts, Exhibits 9 and 10, we have used a symbol
which is used to denote the initial bottom hole pressure or newly
completed wells, and from that chart--

Q (Int.) Which exhibit are you referring to now?

A On both 9 and 10, we used the same symbol, of course, on
both charts.

Q Yes, all right,

A We note from this that the bottom hole presswe on newly
completed wells,
same as average reservoir pressures at the time, and we state and
feel that this is very good evidence that there is excellent com-
munication throughout the field, and that a well can effectively
drain in excess of 80 acres. 1 believe that summarizes our
bottom hole pressure history.

Q Now, the bottom hole pressure as shown on Exhibit 11, that
is the pressure taken in the wells producing from the Strawn line,
is it not?

A Yes, sir, that's right.

Q And that does not take into consideration the pressures
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A No, the only wells completed were completed on the Strawn
line, section, and that is the section on which we have the bottom
hole pressure history.

Q Now, Mr. Rogers, from the information which you have been
able to gather, from your study of the Pennsylvanian formation,
and the Wolfcamp formation, and from the testimony which you have
given here before this Commission, do you have a recommendation
to make to the Commission as tc the combining of the Wolfcamp
formation with the Pennsylvanian pool?

A Well, yes. I think that they should be combined as a
matter of economics and drainage efficiency. I think that since
the lower Wolfcamp and the Upper Penn sections appear to be very
similar geologically, and also by oil stem tests and oil gravi-
ties, since those are similar to the Strawn section, we would
also expect a well completed in those formations could drain in
excess of 80 dcres, so by reason of the economics and drainage
efficiency, we can certainly justify the 80 acres being added
to the Pennsylvanian and designated as the Permo-Pennsylvanian
pool.

Q In your opinion would the Wolfcamp as a separate pool be
developed by operators and the oil produced therefrom if it re-
mains a separate pool?

A Well, the reserves in the Wolfcamp are not sufficient to
show a pay=-out.

Q And an operator would not be justified to drill a well
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to the Wolfcamp zone to recover oil from that formation?

A No, sir; I think it will be recovered only as saMge.

Q In your opinion would it prevent waste if the Wolfcamp
formation is combined with the Pennsylvanian Pool and designated
as one pool, the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvania Pool?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right. Now, would you state your recommendations as
to the drilling pattern or drilling units?

A Well, I would suggest that the 80's could run in either
a north-south or east-wesi direction, and that the well could be
located on either forty of the &C-acre tract so long as the well
is drilled no closer than 330 feet to the boundaries of the 4O-acr
ti‘acts.

Q Of the quarter-quarter section?

A les, sir.

Q And the units to run either north and south or east and
west as may be elected by the operator?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, what is your recommendation, Mr., Rogers, with respect
to the dual completion of the Devonian and Permo-Pennsylvanian
pools?

ﬂ Well, the order as it is written now permits dwl comple-
tions between the Dean-Devonian and Dean-Pennsylvanian pools. I
think it should be amended or a new order be entered permitting
completion of the Wolfcamp with the Devonian formation in the
Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian and Dean-Devonian pool.

Q And would you recommend using parallel strings of tubing?
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A Yes, sir.

Q And to be dually completed in the same manner as reguired
under the present order?

A Yes, sir,

Q Do you have any other comments you wish to make, Mr. Roger

A No, sir.

MR. HARBEN: I believe that is all of this witness,

GOVERNOR SIMMS: Bill, T would like to ask a question.
Is the cumulative effect of these last four exhibits in layman's
or psuedo~-layman's language Lo the effcct that there is good com-
wunication both from the point of conservation and economics on
this lease?

A Those exhibits show good communication in the Strawn
line section. /ill of our Pennsylvanian wells are completed at the
present time in this Strawn lease and th ose exhibits show that
there is excellent communication horizontally in that particular
section.

GOVERNOR SIMMS: But not vertically?

A Not vertically with respect to the Wolfcamp or Upper Penn,
no, sir. There is no communication vertically. However, I do
think since these formations are similar geologically to the
Strawn section that we would have good horizontal communication
in these sections above.

GOVERNOR SIMMS: Thanks, Bill.
BY MR. HARBIN:

Q I have one question: In your opinion, a well to every 80

acres would recover all the oil in the Pennsylvanian and Wolfcamp

¥
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formations? A Yes, sir.

Q And you would eventually recover as much o0il with one well
to every 80 acres as to every 4O acres?

A Yes, sir, the performance to date indicates very good com-
munication and very good drainage throughout.

Q And it would not be ecomically profitable to drill a well
and produce the Pennsylvanian formation by itself and drill anothe
and produce the Wolfcamp formation by itself?

A No, sir; they are both marginal sections and we are for-
tunate, I think, in having this Wolfcamp stringer there to help pa
for the development in the field. It is very marginal, even with
all three formations lumped together.

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Rogers, to complete a well in the Wolfcamp there, ap-
proximately where would the perforations be?

A Approximately at 10,400 feet.

Q 10,400--and the Pennsylvania, I believe, is presently
producing from below 11,0007

A 11,500,

Q Do you realize that to extend the vertical limits of that
pool, it would auvtomatically lower the depth range and also the
allowable?

A No, sir, I hadn't given that consideration. I can seé--

Q (Int.) Well, of wurse, your discovery of a well in the
pool establishes the depth range in that pool and in this case
if the limits are extended and the well is perforated at a lesser

depth, you would lower the--
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A (Int.) We would have a smaller allowable as a result., I
think in looking at the overall picture that it would be desirable
to have that in spite of the reduction in the allowable, however.

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q Mr. Rogers, turning first to your Exhibit 6, do you have
the individual porosities on those eight wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ The eight that you have the core analyses on?

A Yes, sir.

Q What is the range of those, please?

A T see a low of 3.4% and a high of 7.3; our average of 5.03
per cent is a weighted average.

Q@ Now, on this--if you do have a tabulation of those, I
would like to have the tabulations rather than your reading it
out and cluttering up the record with the figures.

A I would be happy to give them to you.

Q Now, the economics of the Pennsylvania well shown on Ex-
hibit 6 are purely for a single completion well, are they not?
Yes, sir. _

And a dual completion is not shown?

No, sir.

O o 0 =

The economic picture would be changed, however, if it were
a dual completion, would it not?

A Well, I can give you several tabulations; Exhibit 7 shows
the result of dually completing between the Wolfcamp and the Penn-
sylvanian, and the result of that as shown on Exhibit 7, we could

gain $284.00 from the Wolfcamp reserves by dual completion., How-
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ever, -the Pennsylvania section in the same well would lose

i

51,420.00.

Q But on Exhibits 6, 7 nor 8 have you shown the economics of
dually completing a well in the Pennsylvanian or Permo~Penn and
Devonian--was there no consideration for the Devonian development?
A No, sir. I have estimated, however, the amount of money

that could be realized by dually completing in an existing Pennsyl

vania well equipped with 7"--in other words, if you already had a
Pennsylvanian well drilled and compled with 7", it would be poss-
ible to show & profit there of $21,769.C0. ’

Q And on Exhibit 7 in paragraph I, sub-section (¢}, your
formation volume factor should be 1.880 rather than 1,880, should
it not?

A That's right, this is a missprint.

Q Where was that volume factor obtained?

A From the reservoir fluid analysis from the Gladiola Wolf-
camp. You will note the factor being 1.88 as compared to a forma-
tion volume factor in the Pennsylvanian being 2.3. We think the
formation volume factor would be somewhere in the range of that
one we got from the Gladiola Wolfcamp analysis.

Q You suspect the communication across the Wolfcamp would be
favorable--I think you stated a while ago that you have had good
o mmunication across the Strawn zs evidenced by Exhibit 11, and
you stated you expected the communication across the Wolfcamp
would be good because the formations were similar?

& Yes, sir,

Q And I think you said the formation volume factor is compar]

T
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A Yes, it is differept but it is still a comparatively
hi~her formation velume factor, In other words, there should be a
ot of gas in solution there, and we expect that fluid to be verwy
mobile as it is in the Strawn sectione.

G Do the electre and radio-active lozs on the Gladiola resumd
the ones in the Dean-Wolfcamp?

A When we computed the formation volume factor, we were con-
cerned mostly with the similarity of the reserveir fluids. I don'd
recall checking the electric log characteristics especially.

Q What was the source of your connate water figure of 275,
on Exhibit 77

R I believe we estimated that as a result of core analysis
in the Gladiola~Wolfcamp.

Q That came from the Gladiola-Wolfcamp too. And why did you
use a recovery factor of 20% there?

A Because we expect the performance to be similar to that
in the Pennsylvania-Strawn.

Q@ You expect it will be pretty much the same insofar as that

is concerned?
A Yes, sir.
Q I think we pretty well established at the last hearing that

Lrawn,

w

2072 is a reasocnable fizure for the
A I think so too.

Q

=

ir. Rogers, I have one guestion on Exnhibit 9: During the
month of April, gas production zoomed up quite a bit from previous
production. What was the cause of that?

A The actuzl) figures are shown on Bxhibit 12. And you are

comparing April with March, i
DEAR

ot ?
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Q Well, I wus concerned, comparing April with b
May, the two months on either side of 1it.

A T believe that would be due--if you will refer to Exhibit
12 and look at the production on Magnolia-Anderson's Estate No. 1,
we note in the month of March that well produced 8,166 barrels of
oil and 11, 939 cubic feet of gas, whereas in the month of April,
it produced 6,865 barrels of oil and 30,569 cubic feet of gas or
mec.fs of gas. In other words, apparently there was a sharp in-
crease on the gas-oil ratio in that well in April--I belie ve that
is the only well through the month of May that had what we call--
what we considered a high gas-o0il ratio. The others all showed
oh, fifteen and seventeen hundred.

Q Is that the well in the Northwest corner, Section 5, 16
something-~16, 36--7

A Referring to Exhibit 3, it is the well in the Southwest
corner of the field, being lot 4 in Section 5, range 37 east,
township 16 south.

Q From the drill stem tests, are you able to determine
what the acual flowing pressures of this Wolfcamp formation would
be?

A We compared the shut-in bottom hole pressures obtained
on drill stem tests in the Wolfcamp with those in the Upper Penn-
sylvania and the Strawn, and those structures correlated to common
data are almost identical when vou compare the original pressures
in each zone. As for flowing bottom hole pressure, as recorded on
drill stem tests, I believe it varied quite a bit in the Wolfcamp

and also in the Pennsylvanian.
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A Well,

the flowing pressu
' tests and Tecovery might vary,

But they compare favorably?

A We don Wolfcamp or the Pennsy]-

ve 1s on the Strawn Section,
similar,

@nian. The only one we ha

However,
the o0il gravities are

I believe in the upper Wolfcamp
they are 38 op 39 as compared to

43 and 44, ip the Strawn line,
Q Mr, Rogers, in eSsence, what this application ig for, ir

A That is correct,

(MR.

NUTTER indicateqd that he had no ¢

urther questions,|)
—_—
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BY MR, MANKIN:

”~

% Referrins again, Mi. Rugers, to this Magnolia-Anderson
well, which nas had a very large, very rapid, increase in gas-
0il ratio, would you say that possibly the reascen for this was
that this well was completed on the edge of the pool and had a
small oil c¢olumn---had-mostly a gas column?

A kYes, I think it is due in part to the fact that the net
oil effective pay in that area is very thin, and not that there wa
a gas cap there, but the bottom hole pressure in that particular
well has decreased to a point belcw the saturation pressure.

Q There was only about a 17-foot perforation in that partic-
ular well, wasn't there?

A A very small amount, yes, sir.

Q Smaller than most of the other net pay zones in the other
11 wells?

A That's right, less than the others.

Q Another gquecstion in regard to ldual completions--1 believe
you recommended continuing the parallel strings for the Permo-
Pennsylvanian and the Dean-Devonian, is that right?

A Yes, sir.

Q That is your recommendation? A Yes, sir.

Q You would not favor a single string completion of one
tubing string in the Permo-Pennsylvanian and Devonian because it
might leave a lot of liquid undergréund?

- A I would not favor it personally.
Q Do you think because of the waste--

A (Int.) It would depend on which formation was depleted
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‘being Magnoliats State [, lease,

T

first, It is posziblic you would ret the same oil but it might tak

& long time to do it and it would depend on wiiich zone was depletef

fiI‘SC-

Q Then you think a better reservoir performance would be had

LEY4

by continuing with parallel Stringing as you have done in the past
A Yes,
Q There have been some 4O-acre completions, and the Ohio

Dean which is g pPossible completion, and the Magnolia L, What

Provisions did you make for 8C-acre Spacing for those wells?
A I velieve the operators of the tracts off-setting could be
pooled and rform 80-acre units in those cases,  For instance, tne

Atlantic Dow 40, actually that is about a 50-acre governmental

lot, could bpe combined with the governmental lot to the South,

Q It would be to the Soutn or to the east as well, couldnrtt

it?

A This plat doesn't show it, but the Magnolia X well to
the east shows on your exhibit g5 g location; actually it has
been completed recently so it could not be formed with the govern-
mental lot to the &st, it would hgve tc be to the south,

Q You Say it has been completed? A Yes, sipr

Q So it would have to be with the KMagnolia's 40 acres to
the south of the Atlantic Dow?

A Yes, sir.

U Are there any other €Xceptions or problem: that miht
arise other than the Ohio Dean? -. sng the Masnolia L?

A

Vo, Sir, 1 don't recall any broblems that would arise,
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Q@ Then you have ne particular solution for the 80 acres if
the Ohioc Dean was a Pennsylvanian completion?

A Weil, yes, sir; that 40 acres could be added to the 4O to
the east, the Sinclair 0il and Gas Company Lease L4132,

Q If that was a producins Sinclair, it would te agreeable?

L I think we would certainly nerotiate alons those lines,
ves, sir.

Q That's al

bt
b

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q On our order 799, which requires that cement be circulated
to a point 50C feet above the top of the Pennsylvanian, if these
areas were combined into the Pennsylvanian, would you recommend
it at 500 feet above the top of the Wolfcamp?

A I would suggest 500 feet above the uppermost producing

sectione.

AY

Q So far we only have one secticn producing--1s there a
possibility there might ve more later on?
A There is that possibpility, yes; however, what 1 meant by

that was that if an operator was circulating his cement and found

bty

it came 500 feet gbove that 10,400 stringer, and 1if for some rea-
sori he wanted to 7o higher in the Wolfcamp zone, he can perforate

I believe, he would as a prudent operator, 7o in there and put up

|>,.\J

his cement high enoush above the uppermost section he contemplates
perforatinz. However, if the Commission should write that in the
order, that/it must be 500 feet above the top of the upper Wolf-

camp, I am sure the operator can do that paysically in the well,

R HUTTZR: I velieve that's all.

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
STENOTYPE REPORYERS
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BY MR. MANKING:

STaTE

¢ Mr. Rozers, order =799, which you are seeking revision of

here, indicated that the Devonian-Pennsylvanian zone would have

pipes set on the tottom, 500 feet above the Pennsylvanian, and per
C d 2 iy 1

meate two zones?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Do you still recommend that?

A I think that the important thin; there is to have the
cement from the bottom of the oil stem come up high enough to pro-
tect the upper formations and whether you had an open hole in the
Devonian below the oil formation I don't think is important; I
think it would be satisfactory if the order were to indicate that
the open hole in addition to the perforation could be utilized in
the Devonian.

Q Then it is vour recommendation that possibly the order
Should have an additional provision for administrative approval
if the open hole completion was necessary, that it could be
granted administratively rather than in another hearing?

A Yes, sir, I think that would certainly take care of it.

BY MR. TERRELL COUCH:

Q Mr. Rogers, I was interested in your statement that Ohio
0il Company's Ohio Dean could be added to the 40 acres to the
east and Sinclair would be willing to negotiate with us on the
pooling of our LC acres to the east. I take it that you have no
objection to the recognition of the Ohio 0il Company's exception

to the spacing pattern insofar as what has been completed?

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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A No, sir. I believe that the application stated that the
wdls already completed previous to the order would be exceptions.
Q And Ohio was in that category? A Yes, sir.

MR. COUCH: Thank yous.

MR. PORTER: Any other questions of this witness? If
not, the witness will be excused.

MR. HARBEN: I would like to offer the exhibits identi-
fied by Mr. Rogers, exhibits 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11 and 12.

MR. PORTER: Without objection they will be received,.

(RECESS.)

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please,
Does anyone have anything further in this case?

MR. HARBEN: I would like at this time to offer in evi-
dence the testimony which was given on February 15, 1956, in
case 1016, That wés the dual completion hearing which was had on
that date and pursuant to such hearing, Order R-799 was issued on
April 27, 1956, and I would like that testimony to be made a part
of the record in this case.

MR. PORTER: Without any objection, it will be made a
part of the record.

MR. HARBEN: That is all we have--I would like to make
a short statement before the Commission.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a statement?

MR. COUCH: Mr. Couch for Ohio 0il Company. The AC
Dean No. 1 was drilled at the time this application was filed and,
as shown by our application filed January, 1956, the well was pro-

jected to test the Pennsylvanian and Devonian formations. Now it

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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is drilled approximately 13,000 feet and located 660 feet from the
west line and 990 from the north line of Section 35, township 15 5
range 6 east. It is the opinion of the Chio 0il Company that

this should be recognized as an exception to any 80-acre spacing
put into effect for the Dean-Pennsylvanian pool as it now exists
or hereafter may be enlarged, and the well should be granted the
same allowable as under the rules for LO-acre pattern and the
depth at which a well is dually completed. And we request that
this be considered in any order entered in this case.

MR. GRADY: Mr. Robert Grady of Columbian Carbon Compan]
We have a working interest in the Dean field and concur with
Sinclair's recommendatione.

MR, TOMLINSON: W. T. TOMLINSON for the Atlantic Refin-
ing Company. We operate one well in the Dean-Pennsylvanian pool.
In the beginning of the development of the Dean pool, Atlantic
delayed drilling of its well hoping that 80-acre spacing would be
the spacing adopted. We continue our support of 80-acre spacing
by concurring in Sinclair's application for it in this instance.

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Tomlinson.

MR. WALKER: Don Walker, representing Gulf 0il. We
have no operations in the area at the time; however, we have
leases which we expect may be productive in the future and would
like to state that we are in accord with the reguest made in this
application.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else?

MR, HARBEN: I would like to make a brief statement,

if T may. If the Commission please, Sinclair and other operators-
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re,

in

are justified in asking the Commission to grant the orders which
we have asked for in our applicetion. We have a situation here
where we have a small stringer or zone 11 feet in thickness, T
believe, in the Wolfcamp. It has been testified to that there are
approximately 364 barrels per acre recoverable oil from the pres-
ently known zone of the Wolfcamp formation which will probably
produce oil, We believe that because of the economics involed,
that the Commission should enter an order combining the Wolfcamp
formation with the Dean-Pennsylvanian formation and designating
it as the Permo-Dean-Pennsylvanian pool. OCtherwise it seems to
me that if the Wolfcamp formation is left as a separate pool, that
the probabilities are that the oil would never be recovered which
is now in the Wolfcamp formation; because of the economics, no

one coull afford to drill a well in the Wolfcamp formation in
order to recover that small amount of oil. I believe the exhibit
show the Deveonian formation deoes not cover the entire ares
covered by the Pennsylvanian Poel, and therefore, as to some of
the Pennsylvanian formation and the Wolfcamp formation, there
would be no possibility of a recovery of that by perforating
Devonian wells, and in order to prevent waste, to protect correla-
tive rights, and as a measure to further conservation, in order
that the o0il may be recovered from the Wolfcamp formation, we be-
lieve that the Commission should enter an 6rder combining the
Wolfcamp and the Dean-Pennsylvanian pocls and designating it as
the .Dean-Permos=Pennsylvanian pool, and that the dual completion
crder be amended so as to permit dual completion in the Devonian

and Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian pool. We also believe we are justifi
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in asking for 80-acre spacing, for it is obvious that the economicp
de not permit the drilling of a well on every 40 acres to recover
in the Pennsylvanian and Wolfcamp formations, and our Mr. Rogers
testified that as much oil can be recovered by drilling one well
to every 80 acres as can be recovered by drilling one to every LO
acres. We believe the unit should be run either north and south
or east and west, according to the election of the operator. Thank
you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else havé anything in this case?
If not, we will take the case under advisement. We will take up

next, case No. 1103.

TATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF SANTA FE 3 oo

I, DOROTHY B. MYERS, a Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before
the O0il Conservation Commission for the State of New Mexice,
was reported by me in shorthand and reduced to typewritten trans-
cript by me, and that the same is a true and complete record of

said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my hand and seal this & % day of August, 1956.

s S s WS

DEARNLEY-MEIER AND ASSOCIATES
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SINCLANR O, & Gas GOy eAsyr:icz oo

Pe O¢ Box 1h70 ., .
Midland, Texas R SR Y B R P
July 21, 1956 ] tee

New Mexico 011l Conservation Commission
P. O‘ Bﬂ 87].
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, Dan Nutter

Re: Hearing of Case 1102, July 18, 1956,
Dean Pool; twmx—County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:

As requested by Mr, Nutter at the hearing of the above
case on July 18, 1556, please find enclosed a tabulation of the
individual average porosities as indicated by the eight care
analysis that we used to obtain the average weighted porosity
for the Strewn section of the Dean Pennsylvanian Pool Lea County,
Now Mexico, This is the value that we used in calculating the
reserves and economics of the Pennsylvanian formation presented
in the above mentioned Case 1102,

We will be happy to fumish any additional information
that you might desire,

Yours very truly,
SINCIAIR OIL-& GAS COMPANY

-1 S
i S
w. . . Roge /

on Engineer
Production Department

WJR:BAM:rs
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B T i

Sinclair
"

Atlantie
Tidewater

Magnolis
Humble

Humble
Homble

Totals

Dean Pennsylvanian Pool
Lea County, N M,
Core Analysls Summary

Strawn Lime
1 2 Celumn
Lease & Well No, Cored Interval Net Reet Average Porosity 1x2
State 396 2 11,497- 567 39.8 5¢7 227
State 735 1 11,578~ 594 13,9 5e5 76
Fed, Dow 1 11,520~ 61l 23,0 Te33 169
State AE 1 11,532- 615 15,0 L0 60
Anderson Est 1  11,550= 725 9.7 5¢6 sk
State AP 1 11,553- 570
11,598 616
State AJ 2 11,520 655 58,2 3.k 198
State AJ 1 13,520~ 590 55.0 S5elt 297
231.6 1165

Weighted Average

5403%
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

January 31, 1957

Mre Jo. O. Terrell Couch

Ohic 01l Company
P.,0, Box 3128
Houstoa 1, Texas

Dear 3ir:

We encloss a copy of Order R-892-B, Order of Dismissal, issued
January 30, 1957, by the 0il Conservation Commission in Case 1102,

Yours very truly,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director
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This is a fullrate
Telegram or Cable-
zum unless ies de-

erred character is in-
dicated by a suicable
symbol sbove or pre-

ceding the address. v W. P. MARSHALL, PRESIDENT 1%6 Nw m

OL=Day Lerter

NL=Ngdet Letter

LT=Int'l Lewer Telenram

¥ i L.

The Bling time sbowr © rhyiowennmn {GARD TIME st point of origin. Time of re=sipt is STANDART, ™7 7™ = =< { destination
LA188 p '_‘ | _ {L)U)."oo
D HSEO0B3 'L #D =0USTON TEX 30 1151AKC= B

NEW FEXICO O1L CONSERVATION COINIISSION=

«‘.7""-\}(‘ 77 f)-'-l/
SIABRY HALL SANTA FE HUEX=

ATTN MR A L PORTER JR THE PROPOSED COLMIUNITIZATION OF THE

NJ2 NW/& SECTION 35¢ TOWHSHIP 15 SOUTHe RANGE 36 EAST, CANLHOT
. BE COMPLETED DY DECELBER 1, 1956 THE OHIO OIL CONPAIlY,

' SUBJECT TO ALL RIGHTS ARISING OUT OF OR It CONHECTION ¥1TH
THE OHIOYS APPLICATION FOR REHEARING IN CASE 1102 AND FOR ALL
OF THE REASOHS STATED THEREINe HEREBY RESPECTFULLY REQUESTS
All ‘ENERGENCY ORDER EXTENDING FRON DECELBER 15 1956 TO DECEMBER
155 1956 THE DATE SPECIFIED IH ORDER R=892 FOR ALLOWABLE ‘

CHANGES [N THE DEAN=PERLIO=PENNSYLVANIAN POOLe THE OHIO

SUGGESTS THAT IF THE COLLISSIOHN CO!SI“ERQ IT PRODE THE
EXTENSION OF THE SPECIFIED DATE SHOULD BE IIADE APPLICABLE
ONLY WITH REFEREMCE TO VELLS WHICH OTHERWISE WOULD SUFFER
REDUCTiOP OF ALLOWARLE UNDER THE TERMS OF ORDER R=§92=

" THE OHIO GIL CO BY J O TERRELL COUCHs= :

3

THY COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS FATRONS CONCERXNING ITS SERVICE
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This is a
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unless its deferred char-
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propet symbol.
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SYMBOLS

DL =Day Letter
NL=Night Lettet .

TELEGRAM 1201 [ (7 Tvernarionat
~ Letter Telegram
RV TR W. P. MARSHALL. rrEsiognt
wwand P ;

The filing time show in the Jare line'on danvestié télegrams is STANDARD TIME at polac of otigin. Time of receipt is STANDARD TIME 3t point of descination

 LApSS DAZOE . "{00).

D HSFO74 PD=HOUSTON TEX 11 1033AliC=

iA L PORTER JR= EDEC 11 av 10 26
HEY MEXICO OlL CONSERVATION COMLISSION 1JABRY HALL

‘ SANTA FE HMEX=

THE OHIO OlL COMPANY RESPECTFULLY REQUESTS A CONTINUANCE

OF THE REHARING iN CASE NUNBER 1102 UNTIL THE REGULAR

POHTHLY HEARING ON JANUARY 16 1957=

THE OH1O OIL CO BY J O TERRELL COUCH=

THE COMPANY Witl APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM 1TS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SEAVICE




Crass of Service

This is 3 fast message
unlcss its deferred char-
acter {s indicated by the

WESTERN UNION e

NL=1 Nth t Lette

proper symbol.

TELEGRAM 1201

W. P. MARSHALL. rarsio

Ly ‘ ’ .
The 6iling time shows in the J e line on d omesiic telegrams is STANDARD TIME at point of orim . Time of receipt is STANDARD TIME at point of desdnation

LAT{P eV 100 ) o

{D 'YIDR156 PD=MIDLAKD TEX 11 153PHC=
A L PORTER=
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMLI SANTA FE NMEX=

156 DEC || PM

THE REGULAR LOHTHLY HEARING OH JAHUARY 16 1957
SINCLAIR COHICURS IN OH10S REQUEST FOR CONT!NUAHCE;
SIHNCLAIR OIL AHUD GAS CO BY LAYTON A VEBB=
> _ ;_,{:}

e

1102 16 1957=

*WE HAVE RESERVED COPY OF WIRE TO YOU FROIl OMIO REQUESTING
A CONTINUANCE OF THE REHEARIN: Il CASE WUMBER 1102 UNTIL

21

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM IT5 PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE



SYMBOLS
'Dx' ~Day Letter

S WESTERN UNION

utess its defer NL
cter s indica db _m
R TELEGRAM =
W. P. MARSHALL, Paes:oen -; \3
The Sime e thown in che dae ki e b ddeherde e pélegtanssis SLANDARD TIME at point of orig ofrece% ANDARD TIME at point of destination
- {58 )
LAY7S, §sn174 (58 ) o
.3 x '1

L HBAO96 PD= LOVINGTON NHEX 13 150PMN=
*OlL CONVERSATION COLMISSION=
MABRY HALL SANTA FE HNMEX=

AS REPRESENTATIVE OF ROYALTY OWNMERS UNDER MAGNOLIAS
LETTER PLEASE ACCEPT MY REQUEST FOR APPROVAL RE:
APPLICATION FOR AN EYCEPTION TO RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE DEAN PERMO=PENNSYLVAMNIAN POOLs ORDER 892+ CASE
NO 1172 LETTER FOLLOWS= _ S
GORDOM I CONE= ~

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM IT> PATRONS CONCERNING [TS SERVICE




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P.O. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

October 4, 1956

>)

Mr. J. O. Terrell Couch
Chio 011 Company

P.0O. Box 3128

Houston, Texas

G =

Dear Mr. Couch:

The allowable nrovisions of Commission Order R-£92 which establishes
8C-acre nroration units in the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool become
effective on Decembsr lst, 1956,

This order provides that all wells drilled or drilling as of October 4,
1956, are exemot from the BO-acre spacing requirements and that effective caer
December 1st, 1956, they will be assigned an allowable which is in the same
proportion to the standard 80-acre allowable that the well's dedicated acreage
is to 80 acres. With a normal unit allowable of 39 barrels an 8C0-acre unit
would receive 261 barrels, a j0-acre uait would receive 131 barrels, a 53-acre
unit would receive 173 barrels, and a 93-acre unit would receive 304 barrels.

The order further provides, however, that the allowable of any of the
excepted wells may be increased to the amount which is assignable to a standard
unit of two adjacent quarter-quarter sections or lots within a single section
when the neceseary plat (Form C-128) has been filed showing that two govern-
mental quarter-quarter sections or lots have been dedicated to the unit. In
the event that communitisation must be effected to form a standard unit, an
affidavit of communitization must also be filed. The allowable provisions
of this order are being made effective December lst so that operstors will
have time to complete any comwunitization agreements which may be required.

Your prompt attention should be given to this matter so that two copies
of Form C-128 and two copies of the communitization affidavit, if applicable,
may be mailed 80 as to reach the Hobbs Office of the Commission prior to
December 1st, 1956.

Yours wvery truly,

Ae. L. Pcmr' Jr.
Secretary - Cirector
ALP:brp
Encl. Order R-892
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Kb -1<,'i3fJ GoORDON M. CONE

P. 0. BOX 597
Aeoen TR LOVINGTON, NEW MEX.

November 8, 19%

Re: Magnolia Petroleum Company Appiica-
tion for an Exception to Rules and

\ Regulations for the Dean Permo-
Pennsylvanian Pool, Order 892, Case
No., 1172 ~
,///’—\
0il Conservation Commission <;\HM
Mabry Hall

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Gentlemen:

In the above case Magnolia Petroleum Company has ap-
plied for an exception to paragreph 2 of the special rules and
regulations of the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool as set forth in
Order 892, and for an extension of the horizontal limits of the
Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool to include the Southeast Quarter
of Section 27, Township 15 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New
Mexico. Magnolia seeks an order granting the establishment of
an 80-acre non-standard proration unit comprising the NE/4 SE/4
of Section 27, the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 26, Twp 15 S., Rge 36 E.,
Lea County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to its Cone
No. 1 Well located in the NW/4 SW/4 of said Section 26.

As the owner of this property I executed an oil and
gas lease to Magnolia Petroleum Company covering in all 160 acres
of land which, in addition toc the above eighty acres, included
the W/2 of the NW/4 of said Section 26, There is lncated on the
SW/4 of the NW/4 the Cone Well No. 2. Thus the N/Q of the NWN/4
of said Section 26 may be dedicated to the Cone No, 2 Well in
strict compliance with your rules and regulations contained in
Order 892; but in order for Magnolia Petroleum Company to utilize
the remaining eighty acres as covered by the lease, it will be
necessary to cross the survey line and place the additional forty
acres in a non-standard 80-acre unit. Basically I am in agreement
that the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool should be developed on
80-acre spacing, but I do not feel that the royalty owner under
an existing well should be penalized and his allowable cut in half
where he owns additional acreage adjacent to the 40-acre tract on




November 8, 19%%
Page 2.

which the well is located. 1 can see no reason for requiring
Magnolia to combine the forty acres on which the existing well
is located with additional acreage which it does not have under
lease when it has under lease an adjacent forty acres to the

the 0il pool did not respect survey lines,

tion of Magnolia Petroleum Company in the above case,

Yours very truly,

o7

S
Tt g e (Tas

cc: Magnolia Petroleum Company
Box 900
Dallas 21, Texas

west and it just happens that it is in another survey. Certainly

I want to urge the Conmission tec grant the applica-



BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXIOCO

. IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
' COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF
. CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 1102 |
Order No. R-882-B :

. APPLICATION OF THE OIO OIL

| COMPANY FOR REHMEARING IN CASE

11102, ORDER R-892 WHICH
. ESTABLISHED POOL RULES FOR THE :

«DEAN DEVONIAN AND DEAN PERMO- ;
' PENNSYLVANIAN POOLS, LEA COUNTY, %
| NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF DISMISSAL

i

| BY THE COMMISSION:

) This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a m. on Novenbei
©13, 1956, and at 9 o'clock a.m. on December 13, 1958, and again at
.9 o 'clock a.m. on January 16, 1857, before the Oil Conaarvatxon ;
| Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commissiong."

i th !
E NO¥, on this 0 _day of January, 1957, the Commission, a .
| gquorim beling present, ving considered the evidence adduced, and i
being fully advised in the premises, |

1

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this case and the subject !
matter thereof.

! (2) That applicant, by its attorney, enterad an appearance
; and moved to dismiss the cause.

{3) That said cause should therefore be dismissed.

| IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

: That the application of the Ohio 0il Company fox rehearing
iin Case 1102, Order R-892, which established pool rules for the Dean-
iDevonian and Dean Ptrno-Pennsylvaniun Pools, Lea County, New lexico,
be and the same isg hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year berainabo{e
‘designsted

STATE OF NE¥ MEXICO |
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |

) «Z’ d/”x~%/g e,

c:i;;;%;égzgggggr Chairman

A. L. PORTER, Jr/, ¥ember & Secretsry




be limited to those issues raised in the petition for rebearing.

BEFCRE THE GIL CONSERVATION OOMMISSION
OF THE BTATE CF NEW MEIICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE CIL CONSERVATION

COMMISEION CF THE STATE QF NEW

MEXICC FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERING:
CASE NO, 1102
Ordex No. R-892-A

THE APPLICATION OF SINCLAIR OIL AND
GAS CCMPANY FOR AN CRDER AMENDING

- CRDER NO. R-707 AND CREATING THE

- DEAN PERMO-PENNUYLVANIAN POCL, FOR

- AN CRDER ESTABLISHING 80~ACRE SPACING
- UNITE IN SAID DEAN PERMO-PENNSYLVANIAN

POCL AND FOR AN ORDER AMEXDING ORDER

- RO, R-799 AND PERMITTING THE DUAL

COMPLETION OF WELLS IN THE DEAN-DEVONIAN

. AND DEAN PERMO-PENNSYLVANIAKN POOLS, ALL

IK LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,
ORDER OF THE CCXMISSION

- BY THE COMMISEION:

This cause came on for comnsideration upon the petition
of Chio Oil Company for rehearing om Order R-8982 heretofore entered

by the Commission on October 4, 1956.

ROW, on this égday of Noveamber, 1256, the Commission,:

‘;a quorua being present, ving considered the said petition of Ohib
011 Company and being fully adviged in the premises,

i

HEREBY ORDERS:

That the above entitled cause bs reopened and a rehsaring
~be held at the regular monthly hearing on November 13, 1956 at :
-9 o'clock a.m. in Mabry Hall at Santa Fe, New Mexico, at which tinb
" all interested parties may appear.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That the matter to be considered upon rebearing shall

1T I8 FURTEER ORDERED: i
That Order R-892 shall remain in full force and effect

pending the issuance oi any further order.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on thes day and year

hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tt

EX F. SIMMS, Chairman

/; xe-ber

N
. L. PORTER, Jr., dember & Secretary

e e s
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QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

November 9, 1956

Mr. J. O. Terrell Couch
The Ohio Oil Company
P. O. Box 3128

Houston 1, Texas

Dear Sir:
We enclose a copy of Order R-892-A (order of rehearing)
issued on November 7, 1956, by the Oil Conservation Commission in

Case 1102.

Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

jh

encl. '

cc: Sinclair Oil and Gas Company
1103 Fair Building
Fort Worth 2, Texas




0il Conservation Commission 9:00 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe

No. 37-56

DOCKET: REGULAR IHFEARING NOVEMBER 13, 1956

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 727:

CASE B61:

CASE 1102:

(1) Consideration of the o0il allowable for December, 1956.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from
designated pools in Lea County, New Mexico, for December,
1856, and also presentation of purchasers' nominations
for the 6-month period beginning January 1, 1957; also
consideration of the gas allowable for December, 1956,
for the prorated pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico.

NEW_CASES

(Readvertisement) Application of the 0il Conservation Com-~
mission upon its own motion as provided for in Order R-610-C,
to hear testimony and receive evidence regarding the amend-
ing, revising or abrogating existing Rules and Regulations
of the 0il Conservation Commission, and/or promulgating rules
and regulations relating to gas pool delineation, gas pro-
raticn and other related matters affecting or concerning the
Blinebry Gas Pool, Blinebry 0il Pool and Terry-Blinebry 0Oil
Pool .

(Readvertisement) Application of E} Paso Natural Gas Company
for an order amending the well spacing and drilling unit
provisions of Commission Order R-639 and establishment of gas
proration units and allocation of gas production in the
Crosby-Devonian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order amending the Special
Rules and Regnlations for the Crosby-Devonian Gas Pool as set
forth in Order R-639 insofar as well spacing and drilling unit
provisions and the wells to be excepted thereto. Applicant
furither seeks to establish standard gas proration units con-
gsisting of not less than 632 acres nor more than 648 acres
and further seeks to establish the allocation of gas production
in the proportion that the acreage assigned to each well
multiplied by its well-head pressure after 72 hours shut-in
bears to the sum of said product for all wells and proration
units in the Crosby-Devonian Gas Pool or in accordance with
such other method for allocating production as the Coammission
shall deem necessary and proper.

(Rehearing) Application of the Ohio 0il Company for rehear-
ing in Case 1102, Order R-892 which established pool rules
for the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian and Dean-Devonian Pools, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~-styled cause,
seeks reconsideration by the Commission of the spacing and
allowable provisions for the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool
with particular attention to the allowable for existing wells
on 40-acre tracts. Applicant contends that such wells should
retain the normal 40-acre allowable rather than one-half of
the normal 80-acre allowable as established by Order R-892.

—
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CASE 1172;

CASE 1173:

CASE 1174;

CASE 1175:

37-56

Application of Magnolia Petroleum Company for an order
granting exception to paragraph 2 of the Special Rules

and Regulations of the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool as
set forth in Order R-892 and further for an extension of
the horizontal limits of the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian
Pool. Applicant, in the above-~-styled cause, seeks an
order granting the establishment of an 80-acre non-standard
proration unit comprising the NE/4 SE/4 of Section 27, and
the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 26, Township 15 South, Range 36
East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico; said acreage to be
dedicated to its Cone No. 1 Well, located in the NW/4 SwW/4
of said Section 26 and further applicant requests the
extension of the horizontal limits of the Dean Permo-
Pennsylvanian Pool to include the SE/4 of said Section 27.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for an order granting
approval of its proposed Sombero Unit, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order granting approval of its proposed Sombero Unit
containing 640 acres comprising the E/2 of Section 11 and
the W/2 of Section 12, Township 16 South, Range 33 East,
Lea County, New Mexico. The unit consists entirely of
State of New Mexico lands.

Application of the 0il Conservation Commission upon its
own motion for an order granting exception to Rule 502
I (a) of the Commission Statewide Rules and Regulations
for all wells in the Carrock-Queen Pool, Chaves and Lea
Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order granting exception to Rule 502 I
(a) in permitting production greater than 125% of the
daily allowable for all wells in the Caprock-Queen Pool.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the
creation of new pools and the extension of and deletion of
certain areas from existing pools in Lea and Eddy Counties,
New Mexico:

(a) Create a new pool for Pennsylvanian production,
designated as the Anderson-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST
Section 18: RNw/4

(b) Create a new pool for Pennsylvanian production,
designated as the Duffield-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
and described as:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST
Section 21: 8wW/4




~3-
Docket

No. 37-56

(c)

(d)

(e)

(1)

(g)

(h)

(1)

o))

Create a new pool
designated as the
and described as:

TOWNSHIP 12

for
Four

Devonian Production,
Lakes-Devonian Pool,

SOUTH, RANGE 2< FAST

Section I.
Section 2:

Create a new pool
designated as the
and described as:

TOWNSHIP 12

NW/4
NE/4

for Wolfcamp production,
Four Lakes—Wolfcamp Pool,

SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST

Sectionm I:
Section 2.

Create a new pool
designated as the
and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17

NE/4

for Pennsylvanian production,
Fren-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,

SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST

Section 15
Section Z1:
Section 22
Create a new pool
designated as the
and described as-

TOWNSHIP 16

SW/4

E/2

NW/4

for Seven Rivers production,
High Lonesome-~Seven Rivers Pool,

SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST

fection 15.
Create a new pool
designated as the
and described:as:

TOWNSHIP 12

N/

for Pennsylvanian production,
Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian fool,

SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST

Section 23-

Create a new pool

as the Saladar-Yates Pool,

TOWNSHIP 20

SE/4

for Yates broduction, designated
and described as:

Section 33

Create a new pool

SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST
SW/Z i

for Delaware production,

as the VWye-Delaware Pool and described as:

TCWNSHIP 22

SCUTH, RANGE 27 FAST
—_— 7 Fas

Section 2U:

Ixtension of the Aid

TCULLHIP 17

N/
Pool to include therein:

SCUTH, RANGE 49 FAST

Seclion 107 7%

designated
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(k)

(1)

(m)

(n)

(o)

(p)

(q)

(r)

(s)

Extension of the Atoka Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST
Section 10: E/2 and E/2 W/2
Section 11: §S/2

Section 13: W/2 wW/2

Section 21: NE/4

Section 22: NE/4

Extension of the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST
Section 23: S/2 SE/4

Extension of the Dos Hermanos Yates-Seven Rivers
Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST
Section 32: E/2 NE/4

Extension of the North Gladiocla-Devonian Pool
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST
Section 5: W/ 2

Extension of the High-Lonesome Pool to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST

Section 2I: E/2 and SW/4
Section 28: All

Extension of the Hobbs Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
Section 26: E/2 NE/4

Extension of the Roberts Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST
Section 3: NE/4

Extension of the Townsend-Wolfcamp Pool to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST
Section 1: Lots 9, 10, 15 & 16
Section 8: NE/4 SW/4

Extension of the Jalmat Gas Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST
Section 1Il1: SE/4




-5- .
Docket No. 37-5

(t)

(u)

v)

Deletion from the Terry-Blinebry 0Oil Pool
the following:

TOWNSHIP 21 SQUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
Section 3: Lots 6, 10, 11 & 12

Extension of the Blinebry Gas Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
Section J: Lots o0, 10, 11 & 12

Extension of the Blinebry Oil Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST
Section 3: Lots o6, 10, Il & 12

CASE 1176: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for
the extension of existing pools in San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico:

(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)

Extension of the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool
to incliude therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST
Section 30: SW/4

Extension of the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST
Section 2: W/ 2

Extension of the Otero-Pictured Cliffs Pool to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST
Section 36: S/2

Extension of the Tapicito-Pictured Cliffs Pool
to include therein;

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST
Section 33: E/2

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST

Section 3; S/2
Section 4: S/2
Section 10: N/2
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(e)

(1)

ir/

Extension of the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST
Section 1IU: KE/4

Extension of the Bisti Lower Galliup 0il Pool to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST
Section 7: SkE/4
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SEFORE THE

®il Conseroation Commission
SANTA FE, New MeExico

December 13, 1956.

IN THE MATTER OF:

case No__1102

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

ADA DEARNLEY AND ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
605 SimmMs BUILDING
TELEPHONE 3-8691
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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BEFORE THE
0L CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
December 13, 1956

IN THE MATTER CF:

REHEARING Application of the Ohio 0il Company
for rehearing in Case 1102, Order R-892 which
established pool rules for the Dean Permo-
Pennsylvanian and Dean~Devonian Pools, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks reconsideration by the
Commission of the spacing and allowable pro-
visions for the Dean Permo-~Pennsylvanian

Pool with particular attention to the allow-
able for existing wells on 40-acre tracts.
Applicant contends that such wells should
retain the normal 40-acre allowable rather
than one-half of the normal 80-acre allowable
as established by Order R-892.

- Ew ww W e ems e s s mw s S e s S em M Wm e em s AN wm e MR e e

BEFORE:

Mr. A. L. Porter
W Mr. E. S. (Johnny) Walker

TRANSCRIPT CF PROCEEDINGS

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please.

e6 $8 99 =¢ S5 88 S8 08 S5 as s 4% 46 $6 s es e 8

No.

1102

The

Commission has decided that the normal unit allowable for January

will be 42 barrels per day. We also decided that with only a two-

barrel increase, it will not be necessary to waive the clause

in Rule 301 (d) to which Mr. Nutter referred, regarding the testing
of wells. However, I would advise you to examine your own particus
lar situation to see if any of your wells are going to be affected

and submit new tests on those wells so you can get the ‘ull benefit

of the increase.

We will take up now Case 1102.

ME. GURLEY: Case 1102: Rehearing.On the application of

the Ohio 0il Company for rehearing in Case 1102, Order E-892 which

p

DEARNLEY -MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTA FE
2-669!1 2-1869




established pool rules for the Dean Permo-Pennsylvanian and Dean-
Devonian Pools, Lea County, New Mexico.

If it please the Commission, we have telegrams from
Sinclair 0il Company and Ohlio 0il Company as follows:

"A. L. Porter, New Mexico 0il Conservation Coammission,
Santa Fe, New Mexico. The Ohic 0il Company respectfully requests
continuance of the hearing in Case No. 1102 to the regular monthly
hearing on January 16, 1957." Signed by J. Terrell Couch.

Alsc have a telegram to A. L. Porter, New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commissicn, Santa Fe, New Mexico. "We have received
copy of wire to you from Ohic requesting continuance in Case 1102
until the regular monthly hearing on January 16, 1957. Sinclair
concurs in Ohio's request for continuance." Signed for Sinclair
0il Company by Laydon A. Wells.

In view of the telegrams, I would like to make a motion
to continue the case.

MR. PORTER: Anyone have an objection to continuing case
1102 to January 16th? Tne case will be continued to January 16th,

regular hearing date in January.

DEARNLEY-MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPGRATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTA FE
2-6691 2-1869




STATE OF NEW MEXICO

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO
I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript under my personal supervision,
and that the same is a true ana correct record to the best of my

knowledge, skill and ability.
WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 17th day of December, 1956,

in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New

/@Z@J péﬁz;wﬁ&/q

Mexico.

Notary Public
My commission expires:

June 19, 1959.

DEARNLEY.MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAw REPORYERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTA FE
3-6691 2-186%9




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ,/(
Santa Fe, New Mexico ’ 6KV\

ATTENTION: MR. A. L. PORTER, JR.
Secretary-Director

Re: The Ohio Oil Company's Application for
Rehearing in Case No. 1102 and on the
Decision of The Commission evidenced by
those Provisions of Order R-892 pertain-
ing to the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool.

GENTLEMEN:
The Ohio 0il Company hereby spplies for rehesaring in Case No. 1102 on the
decision of the Commission evidenced by those provisions of Order R-892, entered

October L, 1956, regarding the spacing of and sllowables for wells located within

the 1limits of the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool as defined in the Order.

PRELIMINARY STATEMENT

The effect of the Order, if applied according to its terms, will be that
commencing December 1, 1956, the allowable of The Ohio 0il Company's A. C. Dean Well
No. 1 will be restricted to approximately one-half of the amount which the well is
presently authorized to produce under the statewide rules with a normel LQ-acre
proporticnal factor applied. The well is capable of producing without waste an
amount substantially in excess of the current normal 40-acre allowable for a well
of the same depth.

Your Applicant's A. C. Dean Well No. 1 (located in the NW/4 of the NW/h
of Section 35, Township 15 South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M.) was in gcod faith pro-
Jected to test the Penmnsylvanian and Devonian formations, as stated in Application
dated January 25, 1956, filed with this Commission. Upon approval by your Order
dated March 29, 1956, in Case No. 1021, the well was commenced on March 31, 1956.
Drilling proceeded with due diligence and on or sbout May 25, 1956, a copy of the
original Application of Sinclair 0iX & Gas Company, in Case No. 1102, was
furnished toc The Ohio. That Application sought pool rules placing 80-acre spacing
in effect in the then existing Dean-Pennsylvanian Poocl. The pool rules sought by
that Application would have invoked the statewide rules for determining allowables
on the basis of the 80-acre spacing which was applied for. Paragraph IV of that
Application stipulated that all wells drilled or drilling at the time of filing
the Application "should be excepted from the Order herein applied for." The
Application was subseguently amended to seek creation of the Dean-Permo-Pennsyl-

var.ian Pcol with 80-acre spacing. The amended Application stipulated that wells




drilled or drilling should be excepted from the spacing provisions of the proposed
riiles. At the hearirz in Case No. 1102 on July 18, 1956, Mr. Rogers, Division
Engineer for the Applicant Sinclair 0il & Ges Company, testified on cross-
examination that he recognized The Ohic's A. C. Dean Well No. 1 as entitled to be
excepted from the provisions of the proposed rules. Such exception for the well

was expressly requested on behalf of The Chio at that hearing on July 18, 1956, and
no chjection was made. 1In calling for the exception, it was specifically requested
thal the well be recognized as being entitled to the same allowable it would receive
under the statewide rules with normal 40-acre spacing.

Eiforts for a successful completion of the well in the Devonian formation
failed. The well was plugged back and on September 21, 1956 was completed in the
Pennsylvanian formation. Order R-892 was issued October 4, 1956, and a copy of the
Order was received by your Applicant on QOctober 8, 1956. The Order grants an
exception to the 80-acre spacing requirements for each well drilled or drilling on
Cctober 4, 1956, including, of course, The Ohic's A. C. Dean Well No. 1. However,
the Order fails to provide that The Ohio's well is exempt from those provisions of

the Order which rcduc

o

the a2llowable of each well to which a standard B0-acre pro-
ration unit is not dedicated as of December 1, 1956.

Your Applicant believes and earnestly insists that on the basis of all
of the pertinent facts and law those provisions of Order R-892 dealing with spacing
of and allowables for wells theretofore completed in the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian
Pool are errcneous and invalid in the respects hereinafter stated, particularly as
applied to your Applicant's A. C. Dean Well No. 1.

1.

The Order is not authorized by the statutes of New Mexico and is actually
contrary to the applicable statutes.

(a) The restriction of the production of The Ohio's A. C. Dean Well No. 1
below the amount which fhe well would be azuthorized to produce under the statewide
rules with a normel 40-acre spacing pattern does not prevent waste.

(b) Waste will not result from continuing to produce the well at the

rate permitted by the allowable determined for the well in accordance with the

statewide rules applicable under normal LO-acre spacing.




(c) The Order destroys correlative rights of The Ohio and its royalty
owners, affords offset operators an unfair opportunity to drainoil and gas from the
lands held under lease by The Chio and prevents The Ohio from adequately protecting
against such drainage.

{d) The Order deprives The Ohio of a fair opportunity to produce its Jjust
and equiteble share of the oil and gas in the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvaenian Pool.

(e) The Order tends to force your Applicant to drill an unnecessary well
(at an estimated cost of $233,000.00) of very doubtful commercial value in order to
recover the oil and gas in the Dean-Permo-Pennsylivanian Pool under lands covered by
leases owned by The Ohio.

(f) The ultimate effect of the Order will be %o force or compel the pool-
ing or communitization of The Ohio's completed producing well and wellsite with
ad joining undrilled acreage of another operator in Section 35, which result is not
authorized or condoned by any statute of this State.

(g) The Order will not distribute the allowable production among the
producers in the pool on a reasonable basis.

(h) The correlative rights of offset operators are adequately protected
by those provisions of Order R-892 dealing with designation of standard proration
units and selection of well locations. Restriction of production from previously
completed wells as provided for in the Order is neither a necessary nor a permissi-
ble method for the protection of the correlative rights of other operators in the
pool.

2.

Order R-892, as well as any statute purporting to authorize the Order, is
void, because each is in violation of Sections 4 and 18 of Article II of the Con-
stitution of the State of New Mexico and in violation of the Due Process Clause and
the Equal Protection Clause of Section 1 of the 1hth Amendment to the Constitution
of the Unitedetates. The unconstitutionality of tke Order and any such statute
exists for each of the reasons>stated under 1 above and for each of the following
reasons:

{a) The resﬁriction of prcduction from The Ohio's well as provided by
Order R-892 amounts to the taking of the property of The Ohic and its royalty

owners for the benefit of the offset operators and royaltiy owners.
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(o) There is no reasonsble ground or basis for restricting production
from The Ohio's well below the allowable determined by the statewide rules under
40-acre spacing.

(c) The restriction of the production from your Applicant's well as
provided for in Order R-£92 is arbitrary, unreasonable and confiscatory; deprives
The Ohio and its royalty owners of their property without due process of law and
denies them equal protection of the laws.

(d) The requirement of Order R-892 that all of the acreage dedicated to
a well in the Dean-Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool must be in & single governmental section
is arbitrary, unreascnable and confiscatory as applied to your Applicant; deprives
The Ohio and its royalty owners of their property without due process of law and
denies them equal protection of the laws.

3.

Regardless of questions of statutory authority and constitutionality, this
Commission in its wisdom and discretion should not adopt any regulatory measure
having the results demonstrated by the application of Order R;892 to The Ohio’s
A. C. Dean Well No. 1.

(a) So far as your Applicant has been able to determine, this Commission
has never before entered an order rastricting the production from an oil well to a
volume smaller than the allowable determined by rules or orders existing at the time
the well was drilled, unless such new restriction was necessary to prevent weste.

(b) The precedent of reducing the allowable of a nonwasteful completed
well for the Dbvenefit of others who may thereafter drill and complete wells
in the same pool will retard rather than encourage discovery and development. Such
a precedent safeguards the operator who delays development and penalizes the
diligent operator and his royalty owners.

(¢) The effect of the Order will be to deprive The Ohio of any possible
chance to recover out of the production from the well the cost of drilling and pro-
ducing the well. The Order will in effect change the status of The Ohlc's well
from what appeared tc be a commercial venture to what seems certain to be an
economic loss. The only remaining way for The Ohio to svoid such loss under Order
R-892 is to attempt to recoup a part of its investment by selling a one-half

interest in the producing well to the offset operator in Section 35.

o




(d) The Commission properly recognized The Ohio's well as an exception to
the spacing regulations imposed by the Order. To refuse to recognize that exception
would have been an cobviously unfair and unsound policy. It would have been the same
as requiring an operator to shut his well in until and unless he could devise some
means of dedicating a new and larger standerd spacing unit to the well, To reduce
the allowable of the well to a pcint at which the cost of drilling, equipping and
operating the well cannot be recovered ocut of production actually accomplishes the
same unfair and unwise result by indirection.

.

In conclusion, your Applicant ssys that the latitude permitted by the Order
for the location of wells hereafter drilled on standard spacing units will afford to
all affected operetors a just and ample opportunity to protect themselves end their
properties from any possible or fanciful advantage thought to exist as a result of
exempting The Qhio's A. C. Dean Well No. 1 from those provisions of Order R-892 which
would restrict the allowable of the well. However, if it is felt that other operators
need further relief from previously completed wells, a reasonable increase in allow-
ables for wells on standard 80-acre spacing units would be an appropriate and legal
remedy, provided such wells can produce such increased allowables without waste.

WHEREFORE, your Applicant prays that, pending final determination of the
questions reised by this Application, the Commission enter its order staying Order

R-892 and specifying that the allowable of The Ohio's A. C. Dean Well No. 1 shall

continue to be computed in accordance with the statewide rules applicable to a well
of the same depth under normal 40O-acre spacing. Your Applicant further prays that a
rehearing be granted in respect to each and all of the matters set forth above, that
the date and place of such rehearing be fixed by notice to your Applicant and other
interested parties at the earliest practical date, and that on such rehearing this
Commission revise its Order R-832 so as to expressly recognize that The Ohio 0il
Company's A. C. Dean Well No. 1 is exempt from both the spacing and allowable pro-
visions of the Order and so as to grant such other and further relief as is proper
and Jjust.

Respectfully submitted this 19th day of Octcber, 1956.

TEE OHIO OIL COMPANY

lﬁ;:///' J. 0. Terrell Couch
P. 0. Box 3128
Houston 1, Texas
W. H. Everett

P. 0. Box 3128
Houston 1, Texas




A copy of this motion has been mailed this date to each of the parties

nomed below at the addresses shown.

to Applicant.

Sinclair 0il & Gas Company
1103 ¥air Building
Fort Worth 2, Texas

Humble 0il & Refining Company
P. 0. Box 1600
Midland, Texas

Sunray Mid-Continent 0Oil Company
P. 0. Box 2039
Tulsa, Oklehoma

Tidewater 0il Company
P. 0. Box 1hok
Houston, Texas

Mr. Dan Auld
P. 0. Box 988
Kerrville, Texas

Those are the only parties to this Case known

Magnolia Petroleum Company
P. 0. Box T27
Kermit, Texsas

Atlantic Refining Company
P. 0. Box 871
Midland, Texas

Gulf 0il Corporation
P. 0. Box 2167
Hobbs, New Mexico

Cities Service 0il Company
P. 0. Box 97
Hebbs, New Mexico

Mr. J. L. Eamcn
First National Bank Buillding
Dallas, Texas
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